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LEGAL SERVICES CORPORATION

e —— -

Sheraton Skyport
Memphis International Airport Building
Meeting Room B
Memphis, Tennessee -

Wednesday,
February 13, 1985

The meeting of the Committee was convened,
pursuant to Notice, at 9:00 a.m.

CHAIRMAN: Michael B. Wallace

Committee Members: Paul Eaglin, Robert A,
Valois, Thomas F. Smegal, Tom Opsut, Lorain Miller,
LeaAnne Bernstein, Hortencia Benevidiz, and Claude
Swafford.

Board Members: Richard Bagenstos, Joshua

Brooks, and Dennis Paugherty.
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" MR. WALLACE: The meeting will come to order.
This is the duly scheduled meeting of the Opératiﬁns
and Regulations Committee of the Board of Directors
of the Legal Services Corpofation, to be held in
Memphis,lon February 13, 1985.

I'm Mike Wallace, I'm Chairman of this
Committee. The ﬁembers of this Committee are with
us today, as well as some of the members of the
Presidential Searcﬁ Committee, who will be meeting
later this afternoon,.

If I may say a word of welcome to everybody
here and to my fellow members of this Committee and
of the Board.

It has always_been said that Memphis, and
Mobile, ané New Orleans, are the three largest
cities in Missgissippi, and as a lifelong Mississippian,
I'm happy to welcome everybody to the largest city
in North.Mississippi this morning. We're glad to have
you here, and just hope‘we.will be able to get some
work done here today.

I believe the first thing on our Agenda
would be the adoption of the Agenda. We have all
had it sent to us.

The Chairman will entertain a Motion to

approve the Agenda as submitted, and as before you

~Acme Reporting Company
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in your book.

MR. SMEGAL: So moved.

MR. WALLACE: Is there a second?

MS. BERNSTEIN: I second it.

MR. WALLACE: All in favor say "ayeh.

MR. VALOIS: Aye.

MR. OPSUT: Aye.

‘MS. SWAFFORD: Aye.

MS5. BENEVIDIZ: Ave,

MR, WALLACE: Opposed?

(No response.)

MR. WALLACE: The Agenda is carried.

We have also before us the Minutes of the
previous meeting of this Committee on December 19th,
1984. If evervone has had a chance to look through
them, I'll ask first if anybody has any corrections
or amendments to be ﬁade to the Minutes.

MR. SMEGAL: I will move their approval.

MR. WALLACE: We-have a Motion to approve
the Minutes. Do we have a second?

MS. MILLER: I second it.

MR. WALLACE : 211 in favor say Aye.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Aye.

MS. BENEVIDIZ: Aye.

MR. WALLACE: Opposed?

Acme Reporting Company
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(No response.)

MR. WALLACE: The Minutes are aéproved.

Before we get on to the substantivé business
0of the meeting, we had invited both of the members
of Congress from the Memphis-area, Harold Ford
and Deon Sundguist, to jeoin us, or to send a
representative, and they were unable to do so.

Congressman Sundquist has sent é letter of
welcome to Memphis thaﬁ he has asked to be read
into the Minutes.

I will ask the Secretary of the Board, Mr.
Daugherty, if he would read Congressman Sundguist’'s
lettér to us, at this point.

MR. DAUGHERTY: Thank you.

Mr., Wallace, as you indicated, Congressman
Sundguist indicated to us that he is out in the
eastern part of his District in an ice and snow
storm in a brokén down car, and hence cannot be
here, but asked that we“reéd this letter into
the recdrd:

"Dear Mr. Wallace and Members of the
Operations Committee,

"I am happy to see that you have chosen Memphis

as the site for your Committee meeting. I trust your

'”stay in town will be a pleasant and productive one,

- Acme Reporting Company
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Services Corporation, and because of the obvious

"It is my understanding that your Committee
reviews regulations and procedures that apply to
Legal Services offices throughout the country.

"Because of the unigque character of the Legal

ongoing need for protecting the rights of those
who cannot afford private.counsel; I know your
regponsibility is an extremely important one.

"When I learned of your meeting in Memphis,
I felt compelled té let you know of my perspnal
intergst in the uniformity of regulations affegting the
local Legal Services branches.

"Here in Memphis, I have witnessed the active
participation of the Memphis Area Legal Services
cffice in lobbyving activities; activities which I
believe are contrary to the purpose and goals of the
LSC, and actually serve to obstruct the administration
of Federal law.

"Briefly stated,. Memphis Area Legal Services
has been an active participant in fightihg on behalf
of fathers who are delinguent in child support
payments,

"My staff time, services, and facilities,

have been devoted to MALS's concerted effort to

digscredit our local child enforcement program.

Acme Reporting Company
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"It is more than coincidental to note MALS's
Executive Director has himself been.cited fouf times
during the past year for contempt of.Court for
non-payment af child support.

YIn reviewing thé-procedures of some other

Legal Services' offices; I am told that in the

attorney assigning process, the LSC priority is

placed with the mother and child, and not with the
father.

"As a general rule, I appreciate the rationale
for allowing local LSC offices to exercise discretion
in determining which caseé to take up, but I guestion
the procedures which have allowed the MALS office to
go to such extremes ih its activism against the
local Juvenile Court system,

"I don't believe the citizens of Memphis, or
the nation, for that matter, want their tax dollars
used to obstruct administration of one of the most
universally supported 1awé passed by Congress in
recent history, the Child Support Enforcement Act
of 1984,

"I believe the actions of MALS reflect the

views of the Executive Director, and not the views

" of Memphians.

"It is my understanding that there are some

Acme Reporting Company
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who .want to give more latitude to local LSC officials.
In mény cases, I fear this apﬁrdach may result in
more improper actiﬁism, such as I have described.
“I_have been assured by authorities within
the LSC that the particular MALS activities I
guestion will be fully investigated.
"I do not ask, at this time, that your
Committee ﬁndertake any separate detailed probe,
but I dQ think you will agrée that this is an issue
that needs.to be addressed by this Committee.

Apparently, regulations pertaining to this matter

‘have not been sufficiently enforced.

"T hope you will keep this particular case
in mind, as you continue the difficult task of
setting priorities, divising'regulations to affect
the future administration of the Legal Services
Corporation.
"You have my very best wishes for a successful
futre, _ -
"Sincerely, Don Sundgquist, Member of Congress."
MR. WALLACE: Thank you, Mr. Secretary. On
behalf of the Committee, I would appreciate it if

you and Jim Streeter, our Government relations

T officer, would convey to Congressman Sundguist our

thanks for his letter, and we have evidently already

Acme Reporting Company
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assured him that we are looking into his concerns.
I trust that‘we will continue‘to do so.

At this point on the Agenda, we come to the
main business of this meeting.

We have a report from our General Counsel on
the regulations that have been republished in the

Federal Register, substantial comments have been

submitted. I have asked the General Counsel to
summarize those briefly, although Irbelieve most
members of the Committee have had the benefit
of your work already, so if you will_proceéd with
your report now, Mr. Bagenstos.

MR. BAGENSTOS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Five parts of the Corporation's regulations
were republished at the direction of the Board.
Those parts were 1601, By-Laws of the Corporation;
1612, Restrictions on Lobbying and Certain Other
Activities; 1614, Private Attorney Involvement;
1620, Priorities in the-Allocation of Resources;
and 1622, Public Access to Meeting Under the
Government in the Sunshine Act.

The regulations appeared in the Federal

Register on January 4+h, 1985, and a thirty day

" comment period was given to end on February 4th, 1985.;

It is difficult to give an exact figure of the

Acme Reporting Company
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way. Also, many of them dealt with more than one

" tended to restrict public access to Board deliberations

10

number of comments we received, because a éignificant
pfoportion, as high as a thiré or more we would
estimate, were received after February 4th. They
were read and considered as thoroughly as'possible,
even though they may not have been received by the

4th. They were still coming in yesterday, by the

part of thé regulations.

We will give you a rough count of the number of-
comments received for each part, as we go down.

As you know, we have summarized for you the
comments received,.and we focused on the most
frequent and important parts made, and we have made
a representative sample of the comments available
to you in advance. Théy are all here now. You can
use them in the course of your consideration of the
regulationé. |

Iinitially, Part 1601, the By-~Laws of the
Corporatioﬁ, there were-approximately 40 comments
which were timely received. Most of them were
unfavorable.

The most freguent criticism, in one form or

another, was that the changes made in this regulation

As examples of that, the telephonic special

Acme Reporting Company
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meetings allowed under 1601.16, of the emergency
proceedings which would allow.the Corporation to
remove 1its deliberations to another location, and
invite representatives of the publiclané the media
to follow to the new location.

The argument was made that this would allow
the Corporation to control the public access in
violation of the Sunshine Act.

And 1601.23, Public Participation. This
would limit public participation by asking the
speakers, potential speakers, to submit a written
application to speak. It was argued that this
would havé a chilling effect on pubiic participation
in the deliberations.

As I say, the materials that were pfovided
to you, indicate the full range of suggesfions that
were made.for changes.

For the moment, I would like to skip Part 1612.

MR. WALLACE: All right. |

MR. BAGENSTOS: And go to Part 1614, Private
Attorney Involvement.

Qver 80 comments were received on this part,
of which some of the representative_comments were that
the change from a 10 percent spending reguirement

for private attorney involvement, to a 12-1/2 percent

Acme Reporting Company
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requirement, was arbitréry and capricious, and no
rationale was given, or no faétual basis was given
for that change. |

| The argument was made that the imposition df
the 12-1/2 percent requirement; br any regquirement,
6n support centers, violated the terms of the
Appropriations Act.

' Thé argument was made that the imposition of

a requiremeﬂt to spend graﬁt funds on private attorney
involvement, will harm progréms with functioning
pro bono components, and in effect, result in less
efficient and effective delivery of legal assistance.

The argumenﬁ was made that the regulation
appedrs to give.preference to compensated private
attorney ﬁodel as opposed to pro bono models, by
requiring a higher standard of proof of the economy
and effectiveness of the delivery.

It was argued that throwing more money at the
problem will not result-in more efficient use of
resources which are limited,

1t was.argued that applying a national
standard does not allow for local flexibility,
in the response £o local needs.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Could you -=-? Excuse me?

MR. WALLACE: Ms. Bernstein?

Acme Reporting Company
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MS. BERNSTEIN: You may be going tb back up
on this, and go over each one of these individually,
but would you ~~ I -~ Start with the one that
started with the sentence of, "throwing more money"
into what?.

MR. BAGENSTOS: At the problem.

MS. BERNSTEIN: I don't understand what that

‘means.

MR..BAGENSTOS: In other words, just reguiring
that programs spend the money on private attorney
involvement, régardless of what they may already be
doing, regardless oi private attorney involvement
that they may have through pro bono models, and so

on, will not result in a more effective use of the

" funds.

To repeat, I think that as a national
standard, it was argued that it does not allow for

local flexibility in response to local needs, and it

was argued that the bur8ensome paperwork reguirements |

that were included in the regulation, would result
in less delivery.

Finally, the argument was made in certain
specified areas, that there were problems with the
implementation of the regulation, rather than with

the language of the regulatibn itself.

Acme Reporting Company
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Pért 1620, Pribrities in the Allocation
of Resources, 1s the next area. |

In this one, approximately 70 comments were
received.'.

Perhaps the majbr comments concerned the
meaning of substantially equal access as used in
that regulation.' |

Consideraﬁle confusion was found among the

people, as to just what it meant. Those who tried

to give it a specific meaning, felt that it was

impossible of achievement, and certainly did not
fesult ih effective and economical delivery of
legal assistance to eligible clients;.

The examples given perhaps most fregquently
were those areas where a program service area

included large relatively scantily populated rural -

areas, and the difficulty of delivering equal, giving

egual access to legal services to people living in
those areas, as opposed to a more densely populated
urban area where access was much less of a problem.

Another objection to the regulation was that

the annual review required a case acceptance schedule,

which is not a term of art -- nobody gquite understands

‘.just what a case acceptance schedule is. If they

do understand it, they appear to think .that it

Acme Reporting Company
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duplicates.some.of the other reporting that goes on
with the regulation. | |

And finally; there were a number of comments
prétesting the deletion of Section 1620.2(b)(7), old
Section 1620.2(b) (7)), because there is a number like
that in there now, but it's a consideration of what
is called by most of the commenters, an impact in
terms of setting priorities. That is to say,
described as how to get the biggest bang from thé
buck, and that sort of thing.

Section 1622, Public Access to Meetings
Under the Sunshiné Act. There were 35 comments.
Two of them were favorable, and I should say that
in most cases, where there were favorable comments,
they tended to be general in nature, and not focused
specifically on the items within the regulation.

Those comments which commented critically
iﬁcluded_an objection to Section 1622.,2, Public
Observation, in which the objection was to the
non-inclusion of a right to participation.

Section 1622.4(c) was protested that a notice
of meetings wbuld only be sent to the governing

bodies of the programs, rather than to the Program

"Directors of the programs themselves. The rationale

for that criticism was that frequently governing --

Acme Reporting Company.
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bodies are not that accessible to the programs, the
time is generally short when notice is given, that
it's much more efficient to give ﬁotiCe to both,
'And.finally, Section 1622.9; the Emergency
Proceedings, which.are essentially a duplicate of
what the Emergency Proceedings are in the By-Laws,
the objections weré the same to those. That it
limited public access. That in efféct, it could have
the effect of clbsing the meetings in violation of

the Sunshine Act.

Finally, Section 1612, Restrictions on
Lobbying, and-éertain other activities. This is a
part of the regﬁlations which received the largest
response, With the most recent comments that we have
received, more than 100 comments were received on
this one,.

Five of the comments were favorable. The
rest opposed certain of the changes,

To summarize those comments, the most frequent

comment was, some form of a statement that the

‘Corporation had gone beyond the meaning of the

restrictions included in the Appropriations Act, and

had overreached its authority. That those ought to

" be construed narrowly and not broadly.

The comments indicated that certain activities

Acme Reporting Company
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were prohibited, which in effect, violated an
attorney's responsibility to fully represent his
client, and therefore, were in violation of that

section of the Act which mandated that attorneys

Responsibility.

Restrictions on communications with legislators
as included in this part.of the regulations, where
it was argﬁedrnot justified. Again a burdensome
papérwork requirement was imposéd, according to a good
number of the comments,

And £inally, the argument was made that
res;fictions on representation before administrative
bodies were too broadly construed, -

I should say that we will be available to
answer any guestions you have. Joshua Brooks, who
is now with the Office of General Counsel, but who
has had considerable exﬁerience in the Office of
Field Services, is here+ and Dennis Daugherty, who
is the Acting Secretary of the Corpofation, and who
was respohsible for a large amount of the deliberations
on the Lobbying regulation is here, and so he will
be available as well,

MR. WALLACE: Thank you, Mr. Bagenstos. I

have one general question that you and I discussed

Acme Reporting Company

(202) 628-4888




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

18

over the phone the other day, and I don't know to
what extent you are prepared ﬁo give me any thoughts
on if, but I had asked you the nature of our
authority, and the extent of our authority in
promulgating regulations.

We have a letter that has been circulated
around the House of Representatives by Congressmén
Bruce Morrison of Connecticut, and Barney Frank of
Masséchusetts, and there is a sentence in there that
strikes me as needing some explanation.

It says, "Surely there can be no dispute over
the prinéiple that the Corporation lacks authority
to promulgate obligations more restrictive than the
uhderlying Statute."

Now, Federal Agencies promulgate regulations
more restrictive than the underlying Statute all the
time, and private corporations place restrictions on
the people they do business with through contract.
We are a beast somewhere in the middle, and if you can
give me any idea as to your opinion of the nature of
our authority to impose restrictions that are not
expressly there in statute, I would bé most greatful.

MR. BAGENSTOS: I think there are two parts

" to that really, and that is, the statute itself has

some specific restrictions in it, which we must

Acme Reporting Company
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parallel, I think._ However, it also provides general
grants of aﬁthority in certaiﬂ other areas, and it
provides a general grant of authority to regulate.
Wwithin the terms, within the broad authoritf granted
to us by the statute, it seems to me that the |
Corporation can'promulgate regulations that are more
explicit, which are not specifically mentioned in

the Act;

It'cannot, I think, go beyond the brocad

parameters of the grant of authority given by

Congress; however, it is not limited, ; think, to the
general terms of the authority given, but can within
those terms, make explicit prohibitions, restrictions,
and so on,

With reference to the Appropriations Act,
the question I would say is different. It appears
that they should be narrowly construed, and We cannot
go beyond-the specifié narrow congtructions of the
words in any restrictions written into an Appropriation
Act.,

MR. SMEGAL: You made a distinction -- Mr.
Wallace asked about, he used the term "restrictive",
and you used the term, "explicit", and I would
understand those to be different. I did not hear

you respond to his guestion which was, can we be more
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restricﬁivé than the'uhderlying:Act.

_MR._BAGENSTOS: I thin# you cannot be more
restrictive than the underlying Act, however, I think
you can be more explicit in the'restrictions,.given
the general nature of certain grants of authority.

Does that clafify it?

MR. SMEGAL: More detailed?

MR. BAGENSTOS: Yes.

MR. SMEGAL: Or explicit, more detailed.

MR. BAGENTOS: Yes.

MR. WALLACE: ﬁet me ask why vyvou draw a
distinction between the underlying Act, and the
appropriations rider, and in that regard, and in
that regard and while this gquestion might be better
directed to specific regulations, if we have
authority as part of our general grant, to prohibit
a particular practice under the Act, does the
appropriation ridér change that in any way?

MR. BAGENSTOS: It is my understanding of
the effect'of the appropriations rider is that it
affects a temporal narrow amendment to the Act.

MR. WALLACE: It affects an amendment to the
Act itself, with that, in effect?

MR. BAGENSTOS: Yes. It is temporal, it is

in time. It is not a permanent amendment, but it --
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{202} 628-4888




™

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

21

MR. WALLACE: -So, I take it that the answer to
my qﬁestion would be, there might be an area in which
we have the general authoriﬁy to deal under thé Act;
but that area.might be closed off to us by the
effect of the Appropriationé Act?

MR. BAGENSTOS: The terms in which we might
be able to deal with it, could I think, be limited
or modifiéd.

MR. WALLACE: Ms. Bernstein?

MS..BERNSTEIN: I'm just seeing Dennis shaking
.his head, and I just wéndered if he would make a
comment on this, just so we can.get the benefit
of the reasons for the head shaking?

MR. DAUGHERTY: It's my appreciation, and
Mr., Wallace I think'having worked in a more responsible
position in the Congress than I did, thét an
appropriations rider restricts not a period of time,
bﬁt é parficular set of dollars.

The funds appropxiated in a given Act; are
subject to the terms under which they are appropriated,
and they cannot be used for purposes beyond which they
were authorized to be appropriated, and it would seem
that 1t could restrict the authority of the
Corporation.

They could direct the Corporation to enforce thze

- Acme Reporting Company
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requirements on grantees that are more extensive than
those that are required in the Act itself.

In many ways, our appropriations bills are

serving as -- our authorization for appropriations,

of course, expired many years ago, and in essence,
our recent appropriations bilig are serving as
aﬁthorizations and appropriations for a particular
year.

'MR. WALLACE: Let me state for the benefit of
ny Committee.and I'm willing to have my mind changed
on this. | |

When Senator Eagleton asked us these guestions
in writing during confirmation proceedings last year,
as to what we thought the affect of the appropriations
rider was, I stated to him, and it is still my opinion,
although I'm prepared to be convinced to the contrary,
that what an appropriations rider does is say that
absolutely no money can be spent across this line, and
it has no effect on anything on the other sidé of the
line.

If we have pre-existing authority to regulate
right up to that line, we still have that authority
whether Congréss prohibited things on that side of the
line or not.

What an appropriations rider does, and all it

Acme Reporting Company .
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does is to say, this is a line and no money can be
spent over here. The rider s?ys nothing about what
can be spent oﬁer here -- as I would interpret it.
And if we had prefexisting authority to
regulate over here, I would think we still have

pre-existing authority. We still have authority to

regulate over here,

I look forward to further enlightenment as

" we go into that, but that's --

MR. BAGENSTOS: That doesn't differ from what

I was trying to say, and I accept the amendment that it

is nct temporal in the sense of a speéific time period,

5ut a specific appropriation of funds.

MR. WALLACE: Okay. I think maybe we
understand each other at this point.

MR. BAGENSTOS: I think it can be positive
too, as well as negative. Can mandate that_certain
funds be spent in certain ways, as well as prohibiting
funds being spent in certain ways.

MR. WALLACE: Do you think we have any.
positive mandates? Well, we do right now, as to
distribution of funds among grantees.

MR. BAGENSTOS: Yes.

MR. WALLACE: With regard to the regulations

‘that we are dealing with here, do we have any such
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positive mandates in our Appropriations Act rigﬁt
now, op are they all "thou éhélt not's"?
MR. BAGENSTOS: I think we're dealing with
the "not's". |
| MR.'WALLACE} Okay, that's what I thought.
If phat'COmpleteé your report, I'm -- I'm

going . to ask you not to go very far. We are at the

‘part'for a discussion of these regulations.

..A'répresentative of ihe General Accounting
Office is here today. Mr. John Hanson is prepared
to give us a brief report on the GAQ's investigations
into some of the activities which are dealt with
under Part 1612.

I'm going to ask him to come forward at this
time, and then we will get into the general public.

Mr. Hanson, thank you for taking the trouble
to come to Memphis thigs morning. The Committee
appreciates it.

MR. HANSON: That is gqguite all right, Mr.

Chairman.
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STATEMENT OF JOHN HANSON, GENERAL ACCOUNTING OFFICE,

WASHINGTON, D. C.

I want to thank you and the members of the
Committee for asking me to come and give you an

overview of some of GAO's prior work on lobbyving

activities by the Legal Services Corporation grant

recipients.

Not only has this issue generated a substanﬁial
amount of debate in Congress; but it has also
produced a large_numbef of requests for GAO's views
on the'kiﬁds of lobbying activities in which LSC
gfant recipients cén engage.

For the second time, I am going to briefly
summarize some of these views,

In an August, l98b, report, GAO found that
LSC's regulations-provided grantees widé latitude
to engage in lobbying activities, and that the
Corporation had not established procedures for
systematically detérmining if its grantees were in
compliance with the Act's provisions.

At that tiﬁe, LSC only investigated grantee
lobbying activities in response to specific complaints
it received.

We recommended that LSC, one, revise its
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Benjamin Gilman, we concluded that LSC's authorizing

" tions in March of 1981, they did not address the
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regulations to more specifically define the
legislative restrictions on grantees lobbying
activities that were not permissible; and two, imple=-

ment procedures to ensure compliance with the

Again, in November, 1980, a few months

thereafter, in a legal opinion to Congressman

legislatiqn and restrictions on the use of its
appropriations, prohibited LSC and its grantees,
from expending appropriated funds for publicity and
propaganda purposes, such as grass roots letter writing
campaigns, designed to induce the public to contact
elected representatives for the pﬁrpose of influencing
pending legislation.

We again pointed out that LSC's regulations
did no£ clearly define prohibited.and.permissible
lobbying activities, and recommended that LSC's
regulations be revised to clarify its policy guidance
on lobbying activities.

We also recommended that LSC include lobbying
restrictions in grant documents.

Although LSC's Board approved revised regula-

concerns that led tc our recommendations.
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In.May of 1981, we submitted a legal opinion
to Congfessman James Sensenbrénner, in which we
concluded fhat numerous LSC memoranda from March,
1980, through March, 1981, clearly indicated that
I.SsC had itsélf engaged, and allowed its granteés
to engage in lobbying activities prohibited by
Federal léw.

These activities'inclﬁded the development
df an exténsive lobbying cam?aign to Support LSC's
reauthorization legislation and appropriations
measures.

We noted that while anti-lobbying restrictions
pérmitted officials to express thelr views on pending
legislation as it affects their policies and
activities, directly to Congress or the public, they
were prohibitéd from engaging in grassroots lobbying,
invelving appeals to the public to contact their
e;ected representativés indicating their support of,
or opposition to pending legislation.

In other words, direct communicatibn by LSC
officials to members of Congress, or Committees of
Congress is permissible. Drumming up support for the
same purposes outside of LSC is not.

Further, we indicated that LSC h&d improperly

construed its authorizing legislation to permit
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grassroots lobbying on matters which directly affected :
LSC and its grantees.
We reiterated our previous recommendations

that lobbying restrictions be clarified in the

Despite this.fifsﬁ GAQO report in August of
1980, and two subsequent legal opinions which I
have briefly summarizéd, recommending that LSC revise
its regulaﬁiOns to specifically define the lobbying

restrictions on -- the legislative restrictions on

local programs may not engage in, LSC continued to
broadly interpret the exceptions to the statutory
lobbying restrictions until May of 1981, and did not
approve more spécific.l;bbying regulaﬁions for LSC
funded programs until 1983,

Although LSC's President at that time, Dan
Bradley, said he disagreed with GAO's interpretation,
of the applicable legal-provisions restricting lobbyiﬁg
activities, he told Ggo in May of 1981, that he had
directed all LSC personnel to stop any and all
activities coming within GAO's definition of grassroots

lobbying, and would request that the Board of Directors

relevant regulations.
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In March, 1983, about two and a half years
after GAO first recommended tﬂat LSC revise its
lobbyving reguiations, LsC did, in fact, publish
revised anti~lobbying regulations, which were
re3pon§ive to cur concerns.

In September of 1983, in a legal opinion, we
advised Senators Hatch and Denton, that internal
memoranda and ofher material from the LSC Headquarters
and Regional Officé files; covering primarily 1981,
indicated that LSC and its grantees had violated
statutory restrictions on the uses of LSC funds fér
certain activities.

These included such activitieé as conducting
training programs which advocate or encourage
political activities, forming, using LSC funds
to form organizations for networking and coalition
building, and for opposing a ballot measure.

We concluded that LSC failed to carry out its
statutory £e5ponsibility to enforce the LSC Act,
by not insuriﬁg that its grantees and their employees

complied with the Act. Instead, LSC encouraged and

- authorized its grantees to expend LSC funds for

activities which in our view, vioclated Federal law.

In April of 1984 testimony before the

Senate Labor & Human Resources Committee, the GAO
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indicated that in 1980 and 1981, the LSC had encouraged
grantees to engage in grassroots lobbying activities
to ensure continued Federal funding of Legal Services,

and oppose additional restrictions on LSC program

activities.

These lobbying activities, while consistent
with LSC's intérpretation of the ACt and regulations
thaﬁ exiéted, at that time, in 1981, in our opinion
were prbhibited by Federal iaw.

I understénd you are géing to spend a gbod
deal of time here today, Mr. Chairman, talking about
current lobbying restrictions and the like. I have
not seen the most recent ones which Mr. Bégenstos
referred to when discussing the comments you had
?eceived,-but let me just say that last April, when
we testified before Senator Hatch's Committee, we
were asked for our views on the 1612, which existed
at that time, and which perhaps is still in force,
aﬁd I just want to say that we think that those

regulations more cléarly define the activities which

are permissible, and those that are prohibited in the

way of lobbying, and they are responsive to the

concerns that we raised in our earlier legal opinions

 back in 1980 and 1981.

Further, we noted that these restrictions were
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based on appropriations riders which had been added

discussion here about the nature of an appropriations
rider, and I'm not going to profess to be knowledgeable
on that, but we did indicate to Senator Hatch that.
because that is a témporary law restricting funds in

a particular pericd, in our wview the lobbving

restrictions that resulted from those appropriation

recommendations we had made, should in fact, be
enacted into permanent law, as amendments to the
LSC Act, and we made that recommendation last April.
I jusf wanted to reiterate that, as well.

But iﬂ_any event, I think it's important to
note that the successful implementation of these
lobbying restrictions really depends on LSC's ability
to actively enforce the restrictions and ensure
compliance from its LSC grantees.

It is one thing to get the regulations in
place, and it is another thing to make sure that there
is compliance with those regulations.

That is all I had in the way of my summary,

Mr. Chairman. I would be happy to answer any guestiong
you or any members of the Committee may have.

MR. WALLACE: We appreciate it, Mr. Hanson.
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Mr. Smegal?

MR. SMEGAL: Yes,

Have you been -- Mr. Hanson, have you been
in this since 198072 Have you been involved in this
particular GAQO function?

MR. HANSON: I have been involved in this

function for the past two years, Mr. Smegal, but

I have dealt in those past two years with the pebple

that'did do the work in 1980 and '81.

MR. SMEGAL: Did I hear you say that the
regulations that were promulgated in March or April
of 1983, as far as you are concerned, are adeguate
in respect to dealing with the concerns that GAO

has raised since 1980 and 19817

MR. HANSON: Yes. The concerns that we
raised about the lack of a clear definition of
what kinds of lobbying activities were'permissible
and which were prohibiteé, that was found -~ the
discussion was found in. our earlier legal opinions,
we felt that the regulations passed in March of '83,
I believe --

MS5. BERNSTEIN: '84.,

MR. SMEGAL: Prior regulations --

'.MR.‘HANSON: '84, I'm sorry.

MR. WALLACE: Well, we have got two members
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of the Committee more or legs testifying, and I'm
not sure I've got a clear ansger.

As 1 underétood vour testimony, you went before
the Senate Committee on Labor & Human Resources in
Aéril of 1984,

MR. HANSON: That's correct, in April of '84,

MR. WALLACE: ©Now, what regulations were you

‘referring to, at that time? We apparently put some

in plaqe in March of 1983, and when did we publish
the existing regulations for ﬁomment?
MR. SMEGAL: April 29,
‘MR, WALLACE: They went intoc place on April
29 of "84, or were -=-
| MR. DAUGHERTY: They were published for comﬁent-
in February of 1984, and adopted by the Board of

Directors in late April of 1984, and published in

the Federal Register

MR. WALLACE: All right. Well, then, there was
one set of regs in place in 1984, and another that
had been published that.went into place in }84. Do
yvou know which ones you were referfing to?

MR. HANSON: Our comments would have been with

regards to those regulations which had been approved.

" Not those that had been published for comment at that

time., We felt that they were responsive to our
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concerns about the lack.of a defihition of what
acﬁivities were permissible, énd which were prohibited.

We were not,.at that time, .commenting on any
proposed regulations. I would say that we have not,
in fact, taken a position, or e%alﬁated those, from
that standpoint.

"I'm not sure whether that was responsive, Mr.
Smegal, to your guestion?

MR; SMEGAL: Well, let me jusf go back and
summarize it then.

MR. HANSON: Sure.

MR, SMEGAL: If I-understood you correctly,
whenlyou testified early in 1984, you were testifying
with respect to the regulations that then existed,
and had been in effect since March of 1983, and your
response is, that as far as you were concerned, all
the GAO investigations that you were involved in,
that you reported on to ﬁs today, were adeéuately
covered by those regulations that had existed since -
March of '83.

MR. HANSON: The concerns that we raised in
those legal opinions, we felt were adequately‘addressed
by those regulations.

| MR. SMEGAL: So, if we went back to those

regulations, there is nothing that you would testify
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to today, that wouldn't be covered by that set of
regulaﬁions that exigted whep‘you testified in 1984,
that héd in place for over a year.

MR. HANSON: I'm not sure I understand ybur
questioﬁ, Mr. Smegal.

MR. SMEGAL: Did the March of '83 regulations,
cover all of your concerns, and would they'still:eovér
all of your concerns today?

MR. HANSON: All of our concerns I would say
in the sense of those concerns which we addressed,
that we were asked to address by the members éf
Congress.,

I'mrnot sure that that is all encompaséing
of any concern that may exist with regards to lobbying
regulations._

MR. SMEGAL: Only insofar as GAO has been
asked fo investigate?

MR. HANSON: Yes, that's correct.

MR. WALLACE: Afe there any further gquestions?
Ms. Bernstein?

MS. BERNSTEIN: Yes, I have another question;
and I know that this is not a question that may be

capable of being answered this morning, but I have

A-122, to Legal Services Corporation, and the
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concerns that afe voliced with regard to the account-
ability aﬁd the enforcement. |

You and I had talked briefly at one point
about the overlap, and the fact that A-122 is somewhat
ﬁore lenient than our proposed régulations at this
time, and would probably be more st;idt in some senses.

It is very difficult for me to figure out
exactly what applicability A-122 may have to us.

In the discussion, when the circular wés
published, it referred to a Treasﬁry‘Act, which said
that any monies coming from the Treasury may not be
spent for ¥, X, and X, and that was given as one of
the authorities for Circular A-122 having been
promulgated.

Well, obviously, we get our money from the
Treasury.

There is another concern, however, in that
A—l2é talks about grant making agencies, and there
has been -- the Corporation is neither beast nor
fowl, in terms.of its actual organizational entity.

I héve argued before to this Board, that we
look like an agency, we act like an agency, we have
less authority than an agency, and therefore, I don't
think we can keep hanging our hat on the fact that

we have been called a Corporatién. and so, with the
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appropriatiohs riders being as restrictive as they
are, as far as our independené authority to hake
decision, I'm just not sure that we aren't an agency
right now, and therefore, I'm wondering whether or
not Circular A-122 deoesn't, in fact, épply to us,

and that that ought to be our considerations, as well

‘as previous GAO opinions.

I'm coming ﬁo the end of my longwinded question
here.

MR. HANSON: Then I'm going to summarize it.

(Laughter.)

MS. BERNSTEIN: Then the Notice.that was

published in the Federal Register in April of 1984,

when the final version of A-122 was given out, it
has a section of the legal authority for A-122, and
I'm not asking you to comment on the legal authority
of it, but to summarize that section, it basically
says that the Congress has delegated the enforcement
which you -- the enforcement of laws, the execution
of laws, to the Executive Branch, and that OMB, as
the agency in the Executive Branch that helps to
define how to get things enforced, has come out with

Circular A-122, and it goes through all the Executive

" Orders and so forth.

So, we have got both the appearance of being
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an agency, the fact that our money comes from the
Treasury, and the fact that the Executive Branch is

responsible for the enforcement of laws, all mitigating

'Have you considered thisrquestion?

MR. HANSON: No.

Let me just make a couple of comments, LeaAnne.i-

First of'all; I ém certainly not GAO's expert
on A-122., GAO did work with OMB after the initial
A-~122 was published, I think it was in January of 1983,
and it came in for a lot of controversy.

It is certainly, even.in its final stage, a
very controversial document.

| I think the whole issue of OMB's authority to

issue that type of regulation has, of course, been
debated, and may noet have been resolved, and may not
be resolved without going through the Courts, despite
what they state here.

GAO has not taken any position on supporting
or opposing'A—lzz. .We don't generally take positions
on saying, "This is what regulations should say," but
it's just whether or not they clearly sﬁate -- for
example, in the case like the lobbying restrictions
that I discussed earlier, whether or not they lay out

clearly for the recipients that, "This is what you can_
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do, and this is what you can't do."

It is a very complex iésue. I don't know
whether or.not, in fact, there is a case for applying
it to LSC or not. I.think that is something that
your General Counsel people are going to have to look
at. r

MR. WALLACE: Let me ask you this. What role.

does GAO play in the enforcement of A-122? This is a

restriction on how Federal funds are spent. Is it

your job to go out and see whether or not it is

complied with?

MR. HANSON: You raise a very interesting
question; and one that came up in a prior GAO legal
opinion reiated to Legal Services which I didn't
mention.

It was a legal opinion in December of 1981,
to Congréssman Ben Weber.

Iin £hat case, it was investigating a lobbying
case, and the gquestion that Congressman Weber raised
to us was whether or not GAO -- he wanted GAO to go
out and recover some funds that he felt wefe
improperly spent for lobbying.

Now, in the case of A-122, since it applies

to executive agencies, by law the GAO has the statutory

authority to go out into -- excuse me -- to pursue
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violations of Federal law where funds are misspent,
and hold people accountable. | |

Where there.is a certifying officer, or someone.
who authorized an expense, if that was illegal, or
improper, the GAO has the legal authority to, what

we call, settle accounts.

If somebody at the Department of Transportation,
gets a grant fér'something that is illegal undér the
law, or improper under the-regulétions, we have thé
authority to do that.

What we told Congressman Weber about though,
with regards to LSC, was that because of LSC's special
nature as a Governmént Corporation, if.you will, that
we did not have that authority.

Really this came up because H.R. 3480, which
had paséed the House in 1981, included a provision
that would have given GAQO the authority to settle
and adjust LSC's accounts. In other words, make our
decisions binding on the Corporation.

What we pointed out to Congfessman Weber was
notwithstanding whether or not we were given statutory
authority to settle LSC's accounts, that we may not in
fact, be able to enforce that, because of the
Corporation's unique character, and the lack of anyone

that we could hold accountable in settling accounts,
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to say, you know, T;You authorized this particular
payment." The law says that yéu can't use funds for
those activities and hold someone pecuniary liable,
SO we.don't have the authority to do that ih the
case of LSC. We do in the case of executive agencies,
éo we would enforce A-122, using our statutory authorit
to go out and settle accéﬁnts aﬁd hold people at
executive agencies accountable for the expenditures
that they authorize.

.MS. BERNSTﬁIN: But that would be assuming
that we have not, in fact, prog;essed to the place
where we are despite our name, as simply an agency?

Mﬁ. HANSON:.Well, that is certainly not a
determination that I can make.

MS. BERNSTEIN: I understand, but I mean, that
is.the presumption. 'Assuming that.we had the
independence that the Act originally gave ﬁs, then
that would be the lack of authority regarding the
GAO. . |

MR. HANSON: That's what it really boils down
to.

MS. BERNSTEIN: I have another couple of
guestions regarding A-122.

I know you have looked at it. Are the conéerns

that are voiced in A-122 about the expenditure of
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federal monies for lobbying similar.to the concerns
fhat have been voiced regardiﬁg the Legal Services
Corporation grantees?

MR, HANSON: LeadAnne, I haven't made a real
close study_of it, but I think it's either the whole
issue of lobbying with Federal funds. I think it
could be applied to just about any grant recipient
that receives any kind of Federal funds, be it a
legal services grantee, or any other program.

The Special Assistant to the Céntroller General
in testifying before the Seﬁate Government Affairs
Committee last April, tried_to put it in kind of a
philoéophical way by saving, yoﬁ know, that there is
nothing inherently evil about lobbying, but that
doesn't mean that there isn't a legitimate question
of whether or not public funds ought to be used to
subsidize peopie's lobbying.

I would just say from a géneral standpoint
that the issues are probably quite similar to those
that have come up in Legal Services.

MS. BERNSTEIN: I want to go back to this
guestion about the timing of these various publications
of regs and so forth.

Isn't it true that the March, 1983, regs

preceded the September, 1983, GAO Report, and the 1984

Acme Reporting Company

(202) 628-4888




10
11
12

13
14
15

16

18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

43

appropriations riders, and that'therefore, the
testimony to Senafor Hatch waé with regard -- was
actually addressing new issues that came up in those
concérns; such.as training and coalition building;
and.that those concerns then needed to be addressed
té further regulations, and that'é why there wefe
additional regulations proposed by the corporation?

MR. HANSON: Let me tell you what-z think.
ﬁet me try and explain it as best I can.

Our comments to Senator Hatch in April of '84,
related to the March, 1983, regulations that clarified
restrictipns én lobbying.

Now, réstriétions on lobbying that we had

taken issue with in the past, did not include some

A

- of those that we addressed in the September, 1983,

opinion to Senator Hatch; such as the work on‘the
ballot measure, thé prohibition on training;

The '83 regs addressed concerns that we had
raised.about grassroots- lobbying campaigns, trying to
influence pending iegislation before Céngress; and
that is what we were referring to.

MS. BERNSTEIN: So, there were additional

concerns that GAO has voiced, that came up after those

1983 regs?

MR..HANSON: . That's correct.
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MS5. BERNSTEIN: .That's what I wanted to get
clear.

MR. WALLACE: Okay. Any recréss, Mr. Smegal?

MR. SMEGAL: I'm still confused. We have got
some regulationé that start in March of 1983, GAO
does an investigation. Are yoﬁ suggesting when in
September, or was- LeaAnne suggesting that in
September when you testified, or when GAO testified,
that there was already a reaction to the March of
'83 regulations? That GAO had done an investigation
tb See whether they were being conformed with?

MR. HANSON: No.

MR, SMEGAL: Okay.

MR. HANSON: I would be able to explain that,

Mr. Smegal.

MR. SMEGAL: Sure, go ahead.

MR. HANSON: Certainly we have done a lot of
work here and it c¢an get confusing, because you know,
ﬁﬁe regulations are changing while GAO is issuing
legal opinions and doing audits.

The legal opinions that we issued in 1980,
and '81, addressed concerns about grassroots lobbying
campaigns, attempting to influence pending legislation
before the Congress. 0Okay. The changes that we

recommended, to clarify what kinds of activities based
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on those concerns you could engage in, were addressed
in the March of 1983 regulations.

In September, 1983, in a legal opinion to
Senator Hatch, we addressed another set of circum-
stances, which included some of our previous concerns
about grassroots lobbying, but also raised issues
about uses of funds for conducting training purposes
for political purposes; and attempting to use

Federal funds to influence a ballot measure, which

we had not previously locked at, and as a result, had

not made any recommendations on.

So, those were issues that we were asked
to look at, subsegquent to the March 1983 regulations,
which did address the concerns we had réised ﬁp'to
that poinf about the grassroots lobbying activities.

MR. WALLACE: VNow, our first training
regu}ations wgnt into effect then on April 29%th, or
were approved on April 29th of 1984,

Has GAQ made any investigation of any conduct
under those requlations, since that time?

MR. HANSON: We have not, Mr. Chairman.

MR. WALLACE: Okay.

Do we have any further questions from the
Committee?

MR, SMEGAL: Yes. I guess I just want to make
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certain that I understand what you said.

We have had some March '83 regulatjons that
in effect, GAO has not had an opportunity to evaluate
because, one, there hasn't been a sufficient evaluation
period, so whatever effect those March of 1983
regulations had on lobbying, or whatever term we want
to use, good or bad, we really aren't in a position to
know from a GAO investigation, whether those regula-
tions are effective the way they are written, whether
they have been effective since March of '83. We have
nothing to base that on. We have no reason to go
ahead and make any changes from March of '83, based on
anything that GAO has done.

MR. HANSON: I think what you said is accurate,
Mr., Smegal, because what we were talking about in our
earlier work were activities. We were taiking about
activities that took place --

MR. SMEGAL: '79, '80, '8B1.

MR. HANSON: '80 and '8l, We were not talking

about activities that took place subseguent to the

- passage of those March of 1983 regulations, and were

thus in wviolation thereof.
So, from that standpoint, the guestion you
raise 1s, has GAO done any audit work since the passagsg

of those March of 1983 regulations, which would have
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included an evaluation of whether or not there was
being compliance with those regulations, and whether
they were effective,

The answer to that is No, we have not done
any audit work since March of 1983, addressing those
March of 1983 regulations.

MR. SMEGAL®* Or also, even been asked to do it?
You-hajen't done any, but you haven't been asked to do
it?

MR. HANSON: That's correct. All work that
we have done at Legal Services, has been specifically
reguested by Congress, and not something that GAO
has self-initiated.

MS. BERNSTEIN: John, I know that you are
somewhat limited in your ability to give us opinions
here on the gpot, but if it comports with your chain
of authority, and ;o forth, do you have én opinion
as to whether or not the proposed regulations that
we have in f:ont of us, which include additiénal
things, beyond just the lobbying, the training, and
the coalition'building; the kind of additional concerns
that.came up after the 1983 regulations were promul-
gated, do you have an opinion whether or not these
regulations would address the concerns and help to

limit the kind of activities which caused concern, and
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caused GAO investigations in the past?

MR. HANSON: I haven't seen the regulations,
LeaAnne, and I'm in no position to comment on them.

If this Committee or the Board would find
it helpfui, I'm sure that if the regulations, the
draft regulations, were sent to the Controller General
with a réquest for his comments, that our Office of
General Counsel would be happy to look at them.

MS. BERNSTEIN: I would suggest that we do
that.

MR. WALLACE: That may be a good idea. We
will take it up when we get to the point for some
decisions by the Committee.

Mr. Hanson, we appreciate your time, we
appreciate your efforts in getting down here today,
and wé appreciate the work of GAO in assisting with
the oversight of this Corporation.

We thank you Very kindly.

MR. HANSON: You're welcome.

MR. WALLACE: Let me ask for the benefit of

the Committee --

MR. SMEGAL: John, would you make available
to us a copy of your remarks? You seem to have a
prepared statement?

MR. HANSON: Oh, this?
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MR. SMEGAL: Yes.

MS. SWAFFORD: Could I have a copy-of that,
too?

MR. HANSON: I only have one copy.

MS. SWAFFORD: I'm not a member of thisg
Committée, but I'm just a member of.the Board.

MR. WALLACE: The Secretary of the Board
will get them reproduced and get them around to us.

Foﬁ people who are staying in the Sheraton,

I think the cheékout time is 11:00. Is there anybody
here that needs a recess to take.cafe of checking
out?

MR. SMEGAL: I have_checked out in the physical
sense; but I have thé key in my pocket, - Maybe Dennis
could run it --

MR, WALLACE: Tim ought to be able to help
us on that.

If that's all we need to do then, we will

not take a recess at this point, to take care of

- those situations.

We can move on with public comment. I know
that Mr. Houseman 1is he;e. I think you are with the
Center on Law and Social Policy, is that correct, and
I know you would like to speak, so if you could give

us some remarks with an overview of these regulations
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at this point, I would appreciate it, and after
that we will get other remarks, and then we will
go section by section.

Also, if you would introduce your colleague,
Mr. Houseman?

MR, HOUSEMAN: Yes.
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1STATEMENT OF ALAN HOUSEMAN, CENTER ON LAW

AND SOCIAL POLICY,

Thank you, Mr. Wallace. My colleague is
Allen Ramsaur, who is the Director of the Tennesseé
Association of Legal Services Programs, the Statewide,
the Legal Services Support Center in Tennessee,

I would first like to just make clear on the
record that I am here repregenting five of the
national organizations who submitted comments to the
Corporation on February 4th.

" These are the National Legal Aid and Defender

Association, the Coalition for Legal Services, the

Project Advisory Group, the Naticnal Organization
of State Support Units, and the Nationél Organization
of Legal Services Workers.

I am not here in any other capacity.

Sécoﬁdiy, I want to point out that in response
to requests from this Committee, and from members of
the Board, we put together -~ that is the national
organizations, an ad hoc workiné group of Legal
Services lawyers -- to try to come up with the draft
which we submitted to you.

This group included represeﬁtatives from all

the organizations I just mentioned, a number of Field
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Program Directors, as well as representatives from
several of the national support centers,.and.the
State support centers,. -

I think we have covered most of the bases
in the community. Clearly, we do not speak for every
member.of the Legal Sefvices community.

Next I think because we have presented you
with this-document_wﬁich for each regulation contains
essentiélly our comment, then the proposed language
changes, and then a section by section analysis,

I think it would be most useful, at least initially,
to focus on a few general comments that have come.up,
and then point to what we think are some of the more
difficult guestions under each of the regulations,
but I'm not going to go through and reiterate what
we have already submitted in writing.

Let me begin by addressing what I think is
maybe the key overriding question, a guestion which
you asked.of Mr. Bagenstos, and that is, "what can
LSC do.“ |

I'm not sure, as Mr. Bagenstos stated it, that
I have any substantial disagreement with him, but I
think I would like to make it a little more precise.

First, under the LSC Act, there is no general

rulemaking authority, in the sense of a general grant
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saying to the Corporation, "You can issue rules and
regulations," as with many other Federal agencies.

Iﬁstead what there is, is three provisions
which speak explicitly to a regulatory authority.

First 1008 (e) is a procedural authority. It
is a ﬁotice and comment authority. It is modeled
after the authority of the Administrative Procedure
Act,.whiéh, of course, is not an authority to
promulgate'régulations by an agency. It is a process
of regulation.

It is stronger than the APA. It contains none
of the APA's exceptions. |

1006(b) (1) in the LSC Act, provides the
authority to issue regulations to ensure compliance
with sevéral specific sections of the LSC Act,
including Section 1007(a) (5), which is the general
section in the LSC Act on legislative and administra-
tive representation.

| Section 1006 (b) (5) requifes LSC to issue rules

and regulations within 90 days from the first meeting
of the Board, to provide for the enforcement of
Section 1007 (a)(5).

1006(b) (1) (a) provides the Corporation shall
have autho;ity to ensure the compliance of recipients

with the provisions of this title.
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So, it provides for compliance in ensuring the

"Clearly then, LSC has the authority to
interpret the LSC Act and appropriation riders. It
clearly has the authority to promulgate regulationé
which ensure compliance with the act, and the
apéropriatiOn riders, but I do not think it has the
authority, in the Act itself, to go beyond the
restrictions;_other than to ensure compliance, and to
provide an interpretation of them.

I think that is a better way, in some sense,
of understanding 1t, when you go through the specifics.
That, of course, gives you tremendous breadth. I
don't think there is any doubt about it, but it places
some limits on it.

When vou consider the rule making authority
of the LSC, you élso must take into account the
seétion of the Act, which is lOOé(b)(B), which
specifically places the responsibility on LSC to not
interfere with an attorney in carrying out hié
professional responsibilities to his client, and it
mandates the Corporation to quote, "ensure that
activities under this Title are carried out in a
manner consistent with attorneys' professional

responsibilities". Therefore, as you consider
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regulations, you must take into account the impact
which these regulations have on professional
responsibility.

Here, we are, of course, dealing with a

slightly different animal, because Congress,

particularly in the last several years, through the

appropriations prbcess, which has essentially repiaced
the authorizaﬁion process, Congress has engaged‘in a
detailed examination of lobbying; and has reached a
compromise, a compromise which was worked out in

great specificity between members in the Senate and
the House that were involved in this.

A compromise on, at least for the moment,
what Congress' views on lobbying are. Obviously, that
compromise doesn't answer every questibn, and we all
understand that} bﬁt it does state féirly explicitly,
at least with the use of '84 and '85 appropriated
funds, what the authority'is.

So, whaﬁever general authority LSC might‘have,
and I don't think it is gquite as broad as some people
would say; I think we have to look today in the
context of what the appropriation riders have done.

In answer to your guestion, it is quite clear,
of course, that an appropriation rider does ndt

override or change the substantive law that is in
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effect., It does affect the way appropriations
money can be spent in a particular year, to the

extent that the appropriation rider is specific.

Clearly, this appropriation rider is specific, and

would cvercomé any of the statutory construction
ﬁurdles that the Courfs have'placed on appropriation
riders.

S0, 1t doesn't affect the underljing Act
itself. There is no doubt about that, and the
authority that you had under the Act, you still have,
but you cannot use '84 or '85 funds to -- you cannot
uée those in contradiction to the appropriation rider,

Finally, there is the issue of the D. C.
Corpération Act. I have given a little more thought
to this, and I frankly think that the D, C. Corporation
Act doesn't address this issue.

Corporations are not regulatory bodies usually.
They obviously -- The Act, by the way, provides that
they can have By-Laws and internal operating
procedures. It doesn't discuss, as you would never
expect it to discuss, regulations, or regulatory
bodies, or a rulemaking agency. I really think the
péwers under the D. C. Act are essentially beside the
point.

And finally, in considering'at least the
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lobbying area, if not some of the others, one has
to take into account that some of the activities
that are being discussed here -- not all of them
but some ~- raise some First Amendment problems.
So, when you go through and look at the
specifics, these are the kinds of ~- this is the
framework I think” you should approaéh this in.

Secondly, let me briefly address an issue

" that-- and I don't want to spend a great deal of

£ime on_it -~ that LealAnne raised, which was A-122.

I think.it ig very clear from reading A-122,
that A~122 does not apply to the Corporation. Indeed,
OMB has indicated that it doesn’t apply to the
Corpﬁration. But the real point that I want to make
about A-122, is that the authority which A-122
was relying upon for -- or part of the authority which

it was relying upon, was a General Treasury rider.

~ That General Treasury rider is no longer in effect.

It was removed on a point of order in 1983, and it

has not beén attached to appropriations in '84 and

'85., It is not in the General Treasury Bill. There

is no longer a General Treasury rider in effect today.
Of course, the provisions in our Act, 98-411,

and 98-466, the same, those incorporate the provisions

of the General Treasury rider with regard to LSC, but
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the General Treasury rider is no longer in effect,
and I think that's in terms of OMB. I just think
you ought.to know that.

Now, what I would like to do, since we are

on lobbying, which I prefer to call by its correct

name, Legislative Administrative Representation,

Organizing and Training, I would like to briefly

go over a couple of the major concerns that we have,
and then if you might, I would like Allan Ramsaur

just to make a few comments from his own experience,
and then I will briefly discuss the other regulations,

FPirst =-~-

MR. WALLACE: Let me ask you before you do
that, because the way I would anticipate doing this -~
You have done what we asked you to do.' We asked the
Legal Services community to give.us this in great
detail.

Before we start going through it part by part,
what I Qould like to do is get other general comments
from other members of the public that are here, and
I think I.would like to get our General Counéel back

up at the table, and let's go through this, because

'I'm going to have qguestions to refer to him, just as

. I do to vou.

MS. BERNSTEIN: This document that you're
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talking about, was it sent to all members of the
Board?

MR. HOUSEMAN: No. It was part. of the
comments. We did send it to some members of the
Board, but not all.

I was assured that it was being --

MS. BERNSTEIN: Well, I didn't get one of --

one of the mailings missed me, the plane left first,

s0 maybe it's in that; but I just --
MR. WALLACE: Ms. Bernstein, if I may say.
The cdmment was divided up in the package I got.
When the General Counsel and the Secretary divided
these things part by part, it took -- i£ separated
the parts, so you have pfobably got it in there.
'MR. DAUGHERTY: You will find it. The book
you have in front of you is broken déwn by the five
parts of fegulations before us.
| The first entry after the text of the

regulation is Mr. Bagenstos' summary of the comments.

You have a few single comments, and the last item

in each section is the coalitions proposed to
substitute regulations.

MR. WALLACE: 8o, it is right here in the
book. |

MR. DAUGHERTY: It is in the book before you,
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if you didn't have it previously.

MR. WALLACE: All right. That tells us
where everything is. |

Mr . Ramsaur, you may have some of those
general sorts of comments, based on your experience
that I was soliciting, so if you would like to go
ahead at this point, please feel éree;

MR. RAMSAUR: Mr. Wallace, I guess I would
say.fhat I might bé mofe helpful when we get into
the situation of asking Mr. Houseman a question,
of illustrating an -- or illustrating from examples
from experience, as to exactly how that impacts in
working through language, or working through general
comments with Counsel and Mr. Houseman, that might
be ‘a good place to plug those in, rather than making
a general set of comments about the way in which
it works. |

MR. WALLACE: Okay. That suits me fine.

Let me ask at thié point,

I see we do have more people here this.
mdrning. Is there anybody else here, that wanted to
make a general statement to the Board, on the subject
of these regulations? Do we have anybody elserthat
wants to speak?

(No response,)
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At this point, what I'm going to ask then =--
Mr., ﬁouseman, you can stay right there -- Mr. Ramsaur,
it might be more helpful if you just sat on the
front row where yoﬁ could be grabbed if necessary.

If our General Counsel would come forward,
we will start-working thfough our Board book, and

I would propose, unless there is sentiment to the

contrary on the Committee, that we take them in

the drder in which the General Counsel took them

this morning, deferring the Part 1612 to last, I

think Ms. Bernstein has raised two good guestions

about 1612 this morning, and we may want to get
other people's copinions before we get any final
decisions on those.
But let's start on 1601, defer 1612, and get
through the others, and do 1612 last.
| Mr. Houseman, we have begn through -- most of
us, I think, have had a_chance to see these propésed

changes. Whether we knew they were all one package

‘or not, they have been in the comments.

MS. BERNSTEIN: I will say that that was very

~confusing. I would just ask that in the future we

try to make a designation ag to whether they are

proposed changes, you know, from within the Corporation

 from without the Corporation. The presentation is
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something less than --
MR. WALLACE: In what we got in the mail?
MS. BERNSTEIN: Yes.
MR. WALLACE: Okay.
MS. BERNSTEIN: And I would just -- You know,

there is no way to do other than just ask, you know,

" that if one Board-members gets any material from

any of you from the outside, I just think it would

be appropriate for all the Board members to get it.

MR. WALLACE: I did get it in the mail in my
capacity as Chairman. I appreciated it, but I think
that's right, that all members of the Board would
appreciate seeing it.

We can start with Part 1601.. The first change
you have got in here 1is on the Conflict of Interest
section.

‘Is there anything you want to say on tﬁat,

Mr._Houseman; and is there anything that any members

of the Board want to say about that?

MR. HOUSEMAN: No, I have nothing. I've
said everything there is to say about that.

MR. WALLACE: I would say that's one of the
symbolic changes we have talked about, and my view
of the syﬁbolism would be to keep it the way it is,

unless there is some sentiment on the Board, on the
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Committee, to the contrary.

MR. SMEGAL: Leave what, the way what is?

MR. WALLACE: Have you got the Board book in
front of you,.Mr. Smegal, because the way =--

 MR. SMEGAL: Well, I've got the material
that was sent to me by Federal Express, that I've
gone through, so I'm working with that, Mike. Now,
what do you want me to do with it?

MR. WALLACE: Okay. The way the staff has
set up the Board book for us, is right after the
Minuﬁes, they've got the By-Laws as they exist,
following the By-Laws they have General Coﬁnsel's

Memorandum on the comments, following the Memorandum

-.on the comments, they have the portion of Mr.

. Houseman's presentation on behalf of the several

organizations that address the By-Laws. They are
broken down part by part in the Board book.
I, too, marked up my copy that I got from
Mr. Houseﬁan in the mail. I do think that the Board
book is arranged in a fairly convenient fashion.
It;s Page 95 of Mr. Houseman's submission.
The Board book page isn't numbered, but it's under
the first parﬁ, 1601 By-Laws. |
MR..SMEGAL: Okay. I'm on Page 95, Mike.

Now, where is it?
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MR. WALLACE: All right. We are on Page 95
pf their proposed changes. Section 1601.11(a}, there
is a suggestion that we strike "other than the
Legal Services Corporation",

Is there any discussion of that? Is there
any sentiment on this Committee, to adopt that
particular change?

MR. SMEGAL: Yeah, I think there is.

MR. WALLACE: ‘Okay. Mr; Smegal, go ahead
and savy. |

MR, SMEGAL: I mean, I don't know what it's

in there? Why would we add it? I see nothing from

Counsel, or anywhere else, pointing out why that

phrase was needed?

MR. WALLACE: There was a cOunsei's opinion
given, and I 'sat next to Ms. Bernstein at the
confirmation hearings when the conflict of counsel's
opinion came up, as to whether or not as an.officer
of the_gorporation, she was eligible to be =--

MS. BERNSTEIN: Or even just an employee.

MR. WALLACE: =~-- or aé an employee of the
corporation, whether she was eligible for ﬁomination
to the Board.

The General Counsel of the Corporation rendered

an opinion, as I recall, that she was eligible.
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Senator Eagleton took issue with that. I presume
what the Board did when it adopted this change, was
to incorporate its General Counsel's opinijion into
the text of the regulation.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Mike, 1t goes further than
ﬁhét, because during that confirmation hearing
process, there was also an opiﬁion given from the
Office of Legal Counsel, interpreting that section

of the aAct, and Senator Metzenbaum asked the

Congressional'—n whatever that arm of --

MR. WALLACE: Congressional Research Service,
or?

MS. BERNSTEIN: =-- to issue an opinion, and

to my_knowledge, I've never seen that opinion.

MR, HOUSEMAN: There was an -opinion, and it
was consistent with the Legal Counsel's opinion, and
the General Counsel's opinion.

MS. BERNSTEIN: That it was appropriate, or

it was reasonable for someone who had been an employee

of the Corporation, to later on the Board.
MR, HOUSEMAN: Uh, huh.
MS. BERNSTEIN: The words that are here, as I

understand it, were included in the By-Law changes

simply for clarification.

If the question has come up once, it might come
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again. There is no point in not -- when you're
cleaning'up the By-Laws, clean them up.

MR, WALLACE: Mr., Smegal?

MR. SMEGAL:l Well, my concern is that I'm still
where I was. I don't see why they are necessary at
all then.

We have a legal opinion that says a staff

person, or a person of the Legal Services Corporation

can serve on the Board., General Counsel said so, and

apparently some other report says so, so why do we
need to encumber our By-Laws with a particular
organization?

I mean, it seems to me illogical to put it in

here, when it is already a matter of fact. We have

Counsel'’'s view that that particular instance -- What

if somebody comes along and is serving in some other

organization, and we get another General Counsel's

- opinion? Would we then stick another By-Law change

in here? Everytime this comes along, we'll have
another By-Law change.

MS. BERNSTEIN: I would think, Tom, that this
ﬁould serve éxactly the opposite purpose, which is to
say that this is the only exception. |

MR. SMEGAL: Well, it is the only exception'so

.far,.because this is the only exception that General
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Counsel_haé been asked to react to. |

MS. BERNSTEIN: Well, T don't think that's
true, because General Counsel's opinion -- and
obviously, I haven't seen the other opinion --

MR, SMEGAL: I haven't seen any of thém.

MS., BERNSTEIN: You'wve seen them; Alan, but

the only reason I.have seen those, Tom, is because

~they were pertinent to my confirmation. I had to

see £hem.

But the concern that was in the text of those
opinions; was that the reason for another organization
not being represented on the Board, wéuld be that
there would be a conflict of interest, and that the
Legal Services Corporation itself is a national
entity, and the Board itself presumably have the
same interests, and so, therefqre, there could not

be a conflict, and that discussion was included in

'those opinions, and to that extent, I think that the

~language in the By-Laws would simply clarify that

there is one exception to this blanket, specifically
to any firm or organization, and that exception is
that if you are a part of the organization you're
going to become a part of; that you don't have a
conf;ict..

"MR. SMEGAL: Again, I haven't had the benefit
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of seeing any of those opiniocns, but what does the
term, "Legal Services Corporation" mean? Does it mean
the staff in Washington? The officers? Does it

mean the Regional Offices?

MS. BERNSTEIN: The Regional Offices, as well.

MR. SMEGAL: Does it mean grant recipients?

MS. BERNSTEIN: No, not recipients.

MR. SMEGAL: Regional Offices are --

MS. BERNSTEIN: The recipients are at arm's
length with us, I would hope.

MR. SMEGAL: Dick, is that correct, that the
ppinion ;u

| MR. BAGEGZTO0S: Anybody who is employed‘directly
by the Corporation..

MR. SMEGAL: Well, I = I'm not going to
oppose it Mike, but I think it is so clear to everybody
in this room that these words are not necessary.

MR. WALLACE: I would think so too, Mr.
Smegal, if I hadn't been in a room where it wasn't
clear to a lot df peOPle. And it is in here as it
exists, and I.don't see any sense in taking it out.

MR. SMEGAL: All right. Well, let's go on.

MR. WALLACE: On the next page, the first two
lines are more or less redundant. I don't have any

objection to putting them in, or keeping them out.
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Obviously, it says--it restates the supremacy
clause is what it does. I don't know that we need
to do it. But I would like to ask membefs of the
Board regarding the change in 15(b) about rescheduling
meetings.

If we push one back, we get five days notice.
If we bring one forward, we get 21 to 15 days notice

I'll ask the President of the Corporation

whether he is familiar with our prior practice

under this, and what =-- what's the existing situation
right now, on movihg up a meeting?

MR. 0PSUT: Well, we haven't had much of a
history on moving_up a meeting. We have been running
late on schéduling meetings, as Mr. Houseman knows.
We are trying to cure that in terms of'giving as
much notice as possible, but in terms of a history
with this, I don‘t think we've had a history with it.

MR. WALLACE: There is no provision in our
regulations now, for moving one up, is.there?

MR. OPSUT: Nd. For moving a date up?

MR. WALLACE: Yeah, that's what this sentence
would do,

MR. HOUSEMAN: Mr. Wallace, this was taken from
the old By-Laws. .So, I'm just proposing that it be

reinstated, and I have not changed it for anybody.
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MR, WALLACE: Okay. Does anybody know if
we've ever used it? |

MS., BERNSTEIN: Well, just going through the,
as far as the corporate records, when we were asked
by Senator Hatch to provide a list, or by that
Committée,_to provide a list of the scheduling of
meetings in -~ this was in reference also to the
litigatioh regarding the scheduling of meetings, and
notice -- it is the case that in the history of the

Corporation, the notice has generally complied with -

There have been a few exceptions that ran
from, well, from '76 through '84. There have been
a few situations which -- I guess in '€4, we didn't
have any problems. We always had seven days published
notice.

As I understand it, Jjust from looking at the
history of the first B?—Laws, when the first Board
adopted these, the concern, and the reason that those--
that section was in the By—LaWs, was simply to address
the annual meeting, and that you had to have addi-
tional notice if, for insfance, Board members, when
you have eleven Board members and they mark off days
on their calendar and they are told that the annual

meeting is going to be w=- is changed from its annual
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date, then they should have some notice.

I don't have any partiéular problem with that,
except that the practical -- the realities of the
Corporation are that we have basically dispensed with
annual meetings in favor of monthly meetings, and
you know, the whele question of, you know, whether
or not the guarterly meetings are set out in our
By~Laws are even =-=-

MR. WALLACE: Yeah. Well, this does only
apply to regular meetings, and guite frankly, now
that I read it and understand it, I remember that
we had some discussion when we first came on, as to
whether or not we could reschedule our annual meeting
for the convenience of the Board. We decided we
couldn't do it. I think this sentence wouldn't let
us do it.

MR. SMEGAL: That's right. We were unable
to do that, Mike. In fact, i wanted to reschedule
it, because it would be;conflicting for me, and we
had no way of doing that..

MR. WALLACE: Yeah. If this would permit us
to do that, it looks to me like that's a good change,
worth having it in. I don't see what harm it does.
Is there --

MS. BERNSTEIN: I don't really care one way or
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‘the other. I think it is somewhat unworkable in some

senses to have ~- if we come ﬁp to an annual meeting
whiéh is supposed to be on -- let's just take the
January meeting. It was to be on the 25th of January,
or whatever. If we found.out on the 10th of January
that everybody was available on the 24th. .We would
be prohibited from meeting on the 24thT

MR, WALLACE: Right now, we'fe prohibited from
meeting on the 24th anyway.

MS. BERNSTEIN: I don't_think g0, if we --

MR. WALLACE: We could have a special meeting
on the 24th.

MS. BERNSTEIN: If you call it a special

meeting, and then we postpone the regular meeting.

MR. WALLACE: Well, all this applies to is
to regular meetings. We can reschedule and schedule
special meetings at anytime, and right now, there is
no mechanism for rescheduling regular meetings, and
this provides one.

If we want to have a speqial meeting on the
24th of January and cancel the one on the 25th, maybe
we could do that, but right now we can't do anything
with the one on the 25th, except hold it, and -this
looks like it solves the problem we had.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Except that if we don't have a
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guorum, we wouldn't have the meeting anyway.

MR. WALLACE: Yeah, okay.

MS. BERNSTEIN: So, I mean, it is kind of a
distinction without a aifference} so I don't really
care.

MR. WALLACE: Okay. I think it is useful
to have.

Mr. Smegal, Ms. Miller, if there is no senti-
ment to the contrary, this looks to me like a change
that we can agree to by consensus.

Now, I'm making notes on this. I hope the
Secretary of the Board is going through item by iiem.
This is not =-- We are not adqpting things formally,
but we may ask you to prepare a document embodying
pur consensus that we will vote on, at a later time.

Section 1601.16 talks about conference calls,
participating in a special meeting of the Board by
means of conference calls.

Now, I think at pur first Directors Meeting,
the President explained to us that we had to have
a guorum physically present, in order to utilize
this.

That may be wrong, I don't recall, but I would

*ask the General Counsel to enlighten us on how these

telephone meetingsare supposed to work, and whether
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or not they are consistent with the Sunshine Act.

MR. RAMSAUR: The authér of the Sunshine Act
has expressed concern that there should not be a
meeting telephonically held without a quorum
pﬁysically present.

He also has a concern about how there can be
public attendance at such a meeting.

Looking beyond the legal concern, you know,
you have got a technical problem, I guess, with
regard to that. But, ves, I think it would have to
work that there would have to be a guorum physically
present, and it would serve only to allow those
not physically present to participate in the %eeting,
if there was a gquorum there.

MR, WALLACE: ©Okay. Ms. Bernstein?

.MS. BERNSTEIN: May I Fust add something
there? It's just another historical note.

This was a guestion that was considered, and
I should have dug it out of the file again, but this
was considered, aéain, with the original By-Laws,
the question of telephonic meetings.

The discussion of the Board members, at that

time, was that, of course, we have the right to

" participate by telephone, because we're a private

corporation, and private corporation's Boards of
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Directors géneraliy ha?e that right, and so they
didn't see any point in putting it in the By-Laws,
because.they presumed it.

I don't -- As far as the access to the public
as to what was being said, let me just say that as
far as the experience of the corporation, is that
we have allowed Board members to partiéipate by
télephone.

iThere has not been any question ~- there was

not any guestion raised at the time, and those Board

members spoke by way of speakér phone, and the

s?eaker phone allowed everyone to hear what they
were saying. They asked guestions of the audience,
they had interchanges with not only the other Board
members, but also with members of the audience, and
thelir votes were recorded, and their statements were
recorded by the Court Reporter.

So, therefore, I don't think that the access

from the public is the guestion. If there is a concern

£rom the standpoint of the Sunshine Act, with regard
to the quorum being physically present as a
prerequisite to another -- in other words, that the

person who is participating by telephone, does not

" make up the quorum, then I think that goes to whether

or not a meeting is scheduled inconveniently to the
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Board, and is-partly a matter of some kind of érotocol
among the Boardf | |

.“I don't particularly see it as a legal
preblem, but I --

MR. OPSUT: 1I've had the practical, because

when I was the Secretary of the Corporation, I
handied one of these telephonic meetings, and at that
point, we were operating on a five member Board.

We had . two members physically present, and two members

participating by phone -- one from France, and one

f£rom Princeton, New Jersey, and --

MR. WALLACE: Did we call that a guorum?

MR. OPSUT: And we called that a quorum. And
other than the awkwardness of it -- we had speaker
phones, people were able to ask questions, and have
their questions answered, and other than taking
time to set it up mechanically, it ran fairly smobth;

MR. WALLACE: Mr. Smegal, you were about to
comment. -

MR. SMEGAL: Well, yeah, I had misunderstood
this, I guess, because what I understood here was that
everybody was going to be meeting by phone, and I
would certainly have some trouble with that.

LeaAnne has given me a different interpretation

of this from what she said. Maybe I haven't read the
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material clear enough.

What i understand LeaAﬁne to be saying now
is there is a ﬁhysical méeting somewhere, and some
absent Board member is only able to be there via
a conference call, where the pﬁﬁlic is physically
present at the meeting, other than for the absent
Director, or Directors.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Uh, huh, and the only time

that I could find, in going through the records of

. the Corporation, the only time in which the Board

or what théy considered to be the Board, had had a
meeting in which everyone was on the telephone, and
there was no physical meeting with no more %than --
you know, with at least one or two members present,
was when the members of the Board in 1982, in
February; had a telephonic meeting, in which they --
it was an executive sesgsion, so0 the public would not
have been allowed anyway -~ but as it turns out, they
were not actually members of the Board at that time.
They had been replaced by the recess appointments, and
they were meeting to discuss that.

So, it was kind of a non-meeting. But the
only other instance in which the majority, besides
the one that Tom mentionéd, which was a problem with

a very few number of Board members, was when the
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recess Boafd was appointed in 1981, and they had,

I think three or four-members‘of the Board present
physically in Washington, and then there were another
five or six members who were present by telephone,
for a special meeting;

MR. WALLACE: For my own part, I have a little
trouble with not having a quorum physically present.
I don't know whether it's reguired by the Sunshine
Act, or not,. |

As a matter of good policy; I do better looking
people in the facg than dealing with them over a
conference call, and it would be my own sentiment
that there is nothing wrong with this section as it
is, if we clarify that there ought to be a guorum
physically present} and anybody else can pérticipate
by telephone.

Now, that is my seﬂse cf the matter. Do any
other.members of the Committee have a view on the
guestion? -

MS. BERNSTEIN: Well, I think to some extent
that once again we are abandoning the independence
that a private corporation weould have and --

MR. WALLACE: I think if I were running a

' private corporation, I would want a guorum to be

physically present,
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MS. BERNSTEIN: I’m_simply.sayiﬁglthough that
we're in Tennessee, that had.é snow storm but not
guite as bad it could have been, and if we ended
up with one member not getting there because of a
snow storm, and everyone_else gets there and you
don't have a guorum physically present, but that
member; and there are plenty of other members that
are there, then do you.just cancel the meeting for
a lack of a quorum, or do you allow that member to
call in from Chattanooga?

It jJust seems to me that the purpose of the
public disclogure of the meeting 1is being carried
out through the speaker phones and the physical
presence, at which people from the community can
interreact with the Board, and I don't see any
magic-in a physical quorum.

MR, WALLACE: Any other comments from the
Committee members dn that?

MR. SMEGAL: :Weli, I'm still back at the
basic issue, I guess, and while it would certainly
be more convenient for me, than anyone I think;
seeing that I come the furtherést to go to meetings
in Washington,‘l would hate to have a crutch that
could let me sit in my office and participate in

these meetings from San Francisco.
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| I'm not particularly in favor of this. I
think you should be physicallf present.’

I mean, Mike, furtheﬁ that I not only think
ygu should have a guorum, but I think if you want to
participate in these meetings, jou should be present.

I'm going to vote against this. I am going
to vote for what is here, the proposal to strike
this, because I think if you're to be_oﬁ this Board,
you should be here, and there is.so much more fo be
added. |

I remember some committees I've run in the
Bar Association, the State Bar of California} where
we have a group from Los Angeles and San Francisco
and we met by conference call., We met with video
cameras., The good news is the meetings are a lot
shorter. The bad news is that I don't think they
are aé effective, and I really think YOu have got to
be present and get the flavor of what is going on
in order to bé a productive member of the Board of
Directors. If you are not willing to make that kind
of a commitment, I think you'ré just not part of the
guorun.

MR. WALLACE: Any further thoughts?

(No response.)

Let me leave it this way. I don't think we want
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to take a vote right here, but we've got three
separate.thoughts on this. One is to leave it as

it is, one is to make the strikes that are.suggested
by Mr. Houseman, and the other is to leave it as it
is but say you have to have a physical qﬁorum
present. |

I‘m.going to ask the Secretary to see that we
have got proper language drafted, and when we get
fhat draft before us, we will take a vote.

1601.19(0); about reasonable effort shall be
made to send the notice to the governing Board of
every recipienﬁ.

Is there any practical reascn why we can't
send it to the Director, and to the governihg Board?

MS. BERNSTHIN: (Nods negatively.)

MR. DAUGHERTY: That's what we do.

MR. WALLACE: In facﬁ, that is what we do.
If.that is, in fact, what we do, I would suggest the
consensus of the Committee is, 1et's'say SO.

MR. SMEGAL: S50, we are going to leave the
words, "governing Board" in, and add to it?

| MR. WALLACE: And add "governing Board and
Director".
The next has to do with guorum. Now, it is

my understanding that the language -- well, maybé it
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is not my understaﬁding -- I'm under the impression
that this languagé proposed hére is what we had under
ﬁhe cld By-Laws, and what we have now is a majority
of the Directors, or in no event, less than four.

Anvbody on the Committee want to start with
any thoughts on where we ought to go with regard to
what a quorum ought to be?

MS. BERﬁSTEIN: I think the wérds -- I don't
have the original right here in front of me, but
i-don't think the words, that, "In no event less
than four," was-in our By-Laws before. Those were
new, to this -- not to the proposal, but to the
ByaLaws we are presently acting under.

That was a clarification to make clear
the D. C. Corporation Act which sets --

MR. WALLACE: Four is the dead minimum.anyway.

MS? BERNSTEIN: Well, in light of the number
that we would be able to have on the quorum;

MR. WALLACE: Yes.

MS. BERNSTEIN: But again, the purpose of. the
change was suggested, if we're going to go through
and clean up the By-Laws, let's be careful that we
be in compliance with the Act under which we 5ave
organized, and so that was thé only reascon for it.

MR. WALLACE: Mr. Houseman?
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.MR. HOUSEMAN: What happened was -- I agree
that the four should be in there, and of course,
we've kept that, and that is what the D. C. Corporation
law reguires,

What we are proposing here is merely that
the old provisions be put back in, and the basic
reason is to make sﬁre that there are as many possible
people at Board meetings making decisidns affedting
a grantee. |

That‘s.all there is. This is not the central
issue of the day.

MR. WALLACE: I understand the sentiment.

My own view is the House and a majority of the House
or a Senate is a quorum, and a majority of the
serving Directors ought to be a guorum, and I'm
satisfied with the language as it is,

Mr. Smegal, do you have any views?

MR. SMEGAL: Mike} as long as there is a
majority; I think maybe” the concept of having a
minimum number makes sense. I don't see any reason
for two-thirds, or.seven or eight. I have served.
on a lot of Boards, Mike, and I think a majority
is fine. |

I think Mr. Houseman's.comment though is a

good one with respect to a minimum number of people.
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MS., MILLER: I agree.

MR, SMEGAL: Now, how.we do that, I guess
we're éoing to take half and half, huh?

MR. WALLACE: Yes,

The next change they have got has to do with
Executive sessions, and voting on consideration of
é specific matter should be closed to public
observation. | |

I'm going to ask our General Counsel, or
Asgistant Genéral Counsel whé is here, to tell us
how that works.

Does this add anything to what we already do,
or does this make a real change?

MR. BROOXS: I'm gorry, yoOou are going teo have
to point me to where you are.

MR. WALLACE: We are on Section 1601.22,
Their change is on Page 98 of their draft. It adds,
"aAll meetings shéll be opened to the public, unless
a majority of all Directorsg in office determines
by a‘recorded vote...", and then they add, "The
consideration of a spedific matter should be closed
to public observation, pursuant to the Corporation's
regulations."

What is the practical effect of that language,

as compared to what we do now?
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- Mr. Bagenstoé; you usually certify for us.
MR. BAGENSTOS: The procedure right now is

that we tend to certify it by category, rather than

by specific matter.

The difference would be, I think, that the
specific matter to.be discussed would be aired oﬁly in,
you know, the topic of it; and then,the voting would
take place on that. |

MR. WALLACE: Let me ask Mr. Houseman; what;s
the intent of the proposed changeé

MR. HOUSEMANQ Well; the proposed change is
made for two reasons.

First, this was consistent with the o0ld By-Laws.
Secondly, the cése law under the Sunshine Act, and
there's a series of them, I've only cited one on
Page 103, indicates that everytime the meeting is
closed, there must be a statement as to the specific.
exemption and the specific issue.

So, I'm trying -- This proposal, I think, brings
your By~Laws in conformity with the Suﬁshin? Act,
as interpreted by the Courts.

You don't have to say, "We're going to discuss
the personnel policies of Joe Blow," but you have

to say, "We're going into Executive session to discuss

personnel policies."

-
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MS. BERNSTEIN: We do that.
MR. HOUSEMAN: I know, I understand. I'm juét

saying that what this requires is to specify each

just makes clear that that is the case.

It was taken out of the old By-Laws for reasons
I don't know, and it seems to me that to more conform
to the language of the Sunshine Act, you should put
it inﬂ

MR. SMEGAL: Put it back in.

MR. HOUSEMAN: Put it back in, yes.

MR, SMEGAL: Can anyone tell us why it was
taken out? LeaAnne, do you know?

MS. BERNSTEIN: I think when these were redone
with regard to the Sunshine Act, it.was to conform
with the other Sunshine Acts, the other agencies
Sunshine Ac;, and they simply make reference to, like
the exception, that you’have to.-cite the exception.

MR. WALLACE: It-has now that if we have
three excepted matters, we say, “Peréonnel, litigation,
and such and such," and we take one vote on them,.

Now, are yoﬁ saying that we ought to take

one vote on personnel, and one vote on litigation,

MR. HOUSEMAN: ©No, no. I'm saying that vou have
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to specify that, I don't think the ~- This language
frankly is taken from the mod;l, the Justice
Department ﬁodel, my proposed language, to be guite
clear.

MR. WALLACE: Okay. I mean, I think this is
what we do right now. If that is wrong, Mr. General
Counsel, let me know.

MR. BAGENSTOS:' No, that's right. That;s
what we do right now.

I should say that the Assistant General Counsel
who gives‘the most attention to Sunshine mattérs,

believes that the appropriate way to handle it is to

take a separate vote on each of the items,

MR. WALLACE: Oh, dear. If this is the same
as what we do now, what's the seﬁtiment of the
Committee? I don't mind having it in here, if this
is what --

MR. SﬁEGAL: I think we should put'it in, Mike.

MS. BERNSTEIN: {.don't care. As I understand
it, it was Jjust some terminology cleaning up.

MR, WALLACE: Okay. ©The next thing is public
participation.

I think adding, "The Board welcomes comments",
is a fine addition} and takin§ dut the matter about

written requests.
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Let me say what I understand that 1angﬁage't0
say} and how we have all seén-it to work in practice.
What it says is, "By written request, you may
séek to be invited.by the Chairman." It doesn't
say that if you don't write in advance, that you
can‘t be invited by the Chairman.

- Our Chairman, I think has been gquite liberal
in inviting anybody to speak under any terms
whatsoever;

As the Chairman of this Committee, I am
delighted to have had people contact me in advance

about wanting to speak. It helps. I think that

that doesn't mean I'm not going to let folks speak

under terms and conditions established by him, unless
the Board or the Committee otherwise directs,

I think adding that sentence at the beginning
is fine, and I think it states the view of this
Board. I don't see any need to take anything else
out, just becaﬁse having a written fequest is an
assistance to the Cﬁairman} ana he is certainly free
to go beyond that, as he has, as a general rule.

Does anyone on this Committee have a different
view?

MR. SMEGAL: Maybe a slightly modified view,

Mike.
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MR. WALLACE: Okay.
MR. SMEGAL: It seems to me -~ Halfway through

that Section 23, we've got a sentence that starts

with "members”. If we were to insert the word,

"other", before "members of the public,"” we would

make it clear that there woﬁld be another'vehicle

" by which you could address the Board, other than by

a written reguest in advance. 8o, it would read,
"Othéf members of the public may address the meeting
of the Board upon invitation," making it cleaf that
you aren't estopped frdm addressing our Board merely
because you haven't submitted a written request.

*MS. BERNSTEIN: That's okay. As long as it is
permissive{ I -- |

MR. WALLACE: Yes, I consider that a friendly
amendment,

MR. SMEGAL: Like all of my amendments.

MR. WALLACE: I would séy then, that it is the
congensus of the Commiptee that we add "other" at
the beginning of that sentence, and leave everything
that is in here, Qhether it's underlined, stricken
through, or just sitting. That's a satisfactory
paragraph to us.

MR. DAUGHERTY: . Could you specify where the

"other" goes?
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.MR.‘WALLACE: "Other" goes in what would be
the third'senténce of the revised paragraph, "Other -
members of the public may address a meeting of the
Board, upon invitation.of the Chairman." That's
how that sentenéé would read.

.1601.24 has to do with emergency proceedings,
and- I think, at this point, since Ms. Bernstein was
present a£ the meeting that I think probably
insﬁigated this regulation, I'm going_to ask her to
begin by telling us why this is here, and whether or
not we need it, in her view.

Ms; BERNSTEIN: The concern with regard
to thg carrying out_of business by the Corporation
Board, was brought to a very unfortunate head at
a December meeting in 1982,

The meeting digressed from a meeting, into
something really more akin to a demonstration, and
I suggested-to Mike that before Qe make any ultimate
decision with regard to-tﬁis, that Ilthink that it
would be useful for us to bring the video tape of

that meeting, and actually show the Board members

that meeting.

That is not to say, and I am herewith not

) endorsing the language, the present language, of

1601.24. I think that there may be alternatives that
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would be mbre constructive,

As I_have read the comments; the concern of
persons who have commented on this, was that it
was closing off public access to the meeting. That
was not the intent, as I understand it, of the Board
members who promulgated this.

Their concern in mqving the members, as opposed
to ousting the disrupters, was that it would, in the

long run, be less disruptive to the business that

There may be other procedures, not one of
those, that would fulfill the concerns of the

Sunshine Act, and at the same time, be more construc-

that is offensive to some people in the community.
So, I would just say that there afe probably
alternatives that should be explored in this, but
I think it would be important in order to undersﬁand
the reason for an emergency procedure, which, as I
understand it, is provided for in several other
governmental agencies. The Post Office, I think has
a proéedure for emergency procedures, or'removing
a disrupter from a meeting.
There are several other agencies that deal
with the problem ofﬁa disrﬁptive'meeting, and the
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solution has beenlbasically removing the disrupter.

I think it's important to gee the video tape
of that meeting; to see why that may not be the
best solution.

MR. WALLACE: Okay.

Mf. Houseman, I'm going to ask you to explain
the view of the folks that you represent on this
provision; and then I'm going to throw it open to
the Committee.

MR. HOUSEMAN: Sure. I don't know why it
didn't appear here; but under the Sunshine Act
provisions, we provided the alternative of removing
the offending members, if yvou wanted to have a
provision.

In ouxr view, that is the only provision that
is consistent with the Sunshine Act.

I have reviewed a number of the provisions
in other Federal agencies, and réviewed-a Justice
Department review of them, and no other Federal agency
that I.know of, and I'm not éaying it ﬁas an |
exhaustive search, contains the emergency proceedings
that are here.

Finally, I think that under the Sunshine Act,
the emergency proceeding would violéte it, unless

you were going into an Executive session. It would
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requiré you to go through the same motions as an
Executive session, and subjecf yoursélf to the
exemptions in order to proceed.

Therefore, I would propose-that ﬁhis be
removed to be éonsistent with the Sunshine Act, and
secondly, that if you want language, you go to ﬁhe
proposed language that éllows you to remo&e.an
offending member of the public, or membe;s of the
?ublic; |

MR. WALLACE: Comments from the Committee?

(No response.)

What I would say then, a prerogative of the
chair, we will meet again in about tw§ weeks in
Washington, and I think it would probably be useful
for us to see that tape, or parts of it, for those
of us who haven't seen it.

I am going to ask Ms, Bernsteiﬁ, if you would,
to work with the General Counsel and Secretary, and
look at some of the other regulations, and if there
is alternative language that will address these
concerns in an effective manner, let's do it. There
may not be, but I want ya'll to work on that between

now and the next meeting, and we will try to get a

view on whether to keep it, toss it out, or change

it, when we meet in Washington.
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Mr. Smegal?

MR.'SMEGAL: Mike, I'd iike to make just one
comment on this.

I£ seems to me this is the o0ld, the analogy
that comes to mind, is that this is a -- let me see,
how does this go -- - an overkill to the Government
standards. It's an elephant. We don't really
héed all of this. I have seen thaﬁ particular
video tape, and I agree that it would have been nice
for ﬁhe Broard to have some mechanism by which that
particular process couid have been handled, but I
think this is just an overkill. I don't think we
need all of.this.

This is just an onerous task. I started to
wfite on this thing, and I share it with Bob here,
that vou know, maybe it should be a ciréumstance
under which all of the Directors unanimopsly vote.

MR. WALLACE: Yes.

MR. SMEGAL: Some mechanism where everybody
feels that there is no way to proceed. It seems to

me that this is just an overkill.

MR. WALLACE: I'm inclined to agree that it is

an overkill, and I will invite any members of the

' Committee.-- I had extended it specifically to

Ms. Bernstein, because you had asked for the opportunit
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to work on some alternative language, but I.think
we are all 6f the éense that this is probably an
overkill, and before the next meeting, let's try to
come up with some language that is responsive to
our concerns.,

The last thing under this section, because
as I say, Page 100 simply restates the supremacy
clause, when yoﬁ get to Page 101,.the provision
or with any entity with which -- this a conflict
of interest provision, about hiring persons with
whom any former officer or employee is associated.

My only feeling on this, is that all this says
is we may do what we may do. I don't think it has
any real substance to it, from word one to word last.

Mr. Houseman, if you wguld care to state
va'll's views on why it is important to strike that
lagt phrase?

MR. HOUSEMAN: Oh, I essentially agree. It's
more symbolic, I suppose.

But I just want to say thét the reason -- First
of all, I think you are completely protected up to
the last word, to the last phrase, and the concern
with the last ﬁhrase is that you don't create
problems for recipients who might hire former Board

members, or former officers of the Corporation, by givi
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some fear that in hiring them, you are going to create
problems for them, in c¢ontinuing to get grant funds.

I agree that you should have the -~ and have
Corporation with former officers and employees.  You

This is sort of a unique phrase. It doesn't

come from any kind of model By-Laws. It was added,

it, and I think it will ease any worries that.
anybody has about this.

MR.-WALLACE: Does anyone know why this is in
here, to bégin with?

Ms. Bernstein?

MS. BERNSTEIN: .I‘m trying to figure.out
what the origin of it is, in specifics.

Let me give you one of the concerns. Obviously,

this neither beast nor fowl status of the Corporation, |

and Ethics Act, and therefore, we don't have the same
kind of protections that agencies do, with regard
to the activities of our former employees.

There have been, I think, a few insténces in
the past, in which there has been concern that our

former employees have taken positions which carry the
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appearance of a conflict of interest, which would be

a violation under the Government and Ethics Act, and

in fact, in some situations, their actions would have
been-proeecutable under 18 U.S.C., the attorneys
representing a client that they had represented within
two years, if they had'worked_for an agency.

We don't have any mechanismg like that. Our
Act doesn't provide us,:anybody with any standiﬁg
to sue. It would not be a basis necessarily for
reprimanding.a program; whereas we really -- it
would be nicer to be able to reprimand that individual,|
but we are at arm's length with our grantees, and so ,
that individual is no longer subject to any sort of
reprimand from us.

This would be =-- As I remember it, this was
more of a Caesar's wife position, that, vyou know, we
are in a position of public scrutiny, and there is
not anything to be 5armed by being as clear as we
can to our grantees abolut théé scrutiny thet we
want them to feel, because we are under it, and the
fact that there may not be a legal recourse should
not prevent us from.being able to take whatever
kind of preventive measures we can, to try to guide
the appropriete action.

MR. HOUSEMAN: But the provisions, as I've
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drafted, provide for all of that. I'm not changing
any of.that. |
| MR. WALLACE: Yeah.

Mr. Smegal?

MR. SMEGAL: LeaAnne, this language that
Mr. Houseman has struék, how would that have affected
Clint Lyon, going from the Corporation to NLAA?
Would that have inﬁolved him specifically? When
I reéd this, I thought it was a Clint Lyon'amenament,
is what caﬁe to my mind.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Well, I'm not aware of that

if it is, and I would personally feel that it'would

be inappropriate for us, in a public meeting, to

be discussing that.

So, I don't think in terms of specific, you
know, naméd ihdividuals ~—

MR. SMEGAL: Well, I'm trying to understand
what applicatioh it would have, and I'm suggesting
to you a fac£ situation- that occufred before this
particulaxr regulation was promulgated, may have
given rise to it, such as the one we talked about
earliér with respect to you.

I was just wondering if it would have

" affected Clint Lyon.

Alan, do you have a comment?
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ﬁR. HOUSEMAN: I don't know why it was in
there. VIt may well have, although, of course, it
doesn't say you can't do something. It just provides
authority.

Our conéern is that programs not be under any
kind of a restriction on wﬁo they can hire, if a
local Board decides to hire someone. That's.our
cbncefﬁ, and we certainly believe the Corporation, I
believe iﬁ, should regulate the kind of, and has the
power, and in effect shoulad reguiate the conduct of
formexr officers and staff, in terms'of grants and
things to.them.

I think that is both the appearance of a
conflict of interest,‘and may well be a conflict of
interest. At least speaking from my point of view,
it is a provision that should be in there.

MR. WALLACE: I guess ﬁy own view on this is
two things.

Without this language, the language that is
left here, still says that we can regulate the
conduct or transaction of the corporate bﬁsiness,
with agy former officers or employees of the
Corporation, and I think implicit in that is that you
can regulate business with any entity with which those

officers or employees are associated.
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The other thing is, the first sentence says
the Board "may". I mean, this regulation doesn't

do anything, except say we might do something to

- regulate a conflict of interest someday.

'I'm_happy to strike thét language, because I
meaﬁ, it's kind of a double redundancy, it seems to
me.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Mike, before we strike it,
let me.just ask a questidn of the Board.

Aré there any personnel policies -- and maybe
Tom, since you'wve been on the Board all of what?,
two weeks -- you may not know this -- but do you know
whether we have any personnel policies in the
Corporation, which say to our employees or officers,
"Thou shalt not"?

I mean, i think that this says that the Board
may, from time to time, adopt rules and regulations
governing the conduct éf officers.

Do we have any such rules? I mean, I have
loocked at the regulations and we have got some
conflict of interest kinds of regulations in
the enforcement, and other sections =-- but do you know
of any rules?

MR. OPSUT: I've looked at a lot of things

in the last two weeks, but that wasn't one of them.

.Acme Reporting Company

{202) 628-4888




10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23

24

101

I WOuld-bé glad to take a loog at that, and before
you strike it, report back to you whether there is
any.

MS. BERNSTEIN: I think it would be useful for
us to go through this, and find out, not just -~ I
would hesitate to say, to use Tom's terms, in terms
of singling out an individual, but if we could get
some examples in terms of_looking - hy?othetical
e#amples of where this might apply, and why it might
be important to also include entities in addition
to the officers and employees.

I would just ask for a little forebearance
on this, until we examine it.

MR. WALLACE: If I have the prerogative, I'm

to exercise it, and I'm going to say that is a

‘reasonable request,

Let's find out what rules we do have, before
we decide'what to sﬁrike.

MS. BERNSTEIN: And again, just some
hypotheticals of what might happen, and where this
would put us, in either being able to enforce our.
regulations, or not being able to enforce our
regulations if we don't have it.

MR. WALLACE: Okay. We will get a report on

t+hat at the next meeting, and we will try to make that
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determination at the next meeting.

I had indicated that wé would skip lobbying
for the time being, because we've had sdme Part 1612 -+

Do you want to —=?

MR. SMEGAL: I only have a guestion, Mr,
Houseman has put together an incredibly effective
document, and we've used it. |

I'm wondéring'—- he skipped a lot of sections,
and I'm assuming that is becausé those sections weren't
changed.

MR. HOUSEMAN: That's correct.

MR. SMEGAL: Rather than you didn't have an
opinion on -them. You've got everything in here that
has been changed. We have had the benefit --

MR, HOUSEMAN: I looked over them, and in terms
of what my grou? that I work with, in our Legal
Services community, felt that we didn't.have any
other suggestions on the rest of the By~Laws. There
may be other problems with the By-Laws, but we only
looked at it from our poinﬁ of view.

MR. SMEGAL: Well, maybe we should ask of
the rest éf the --

MR. WALLACE: The Chair does stand corrected.

T think that's reasonable. We have two alternative

sets in front of us, and we worked hard on them, but
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if anybody on the Committee, and if anvbody anywhere

has anything else to say about our By-Laws, Part

1601, of the regulations, speak now.

MS. BERNSTEIN: I don't know whether this is
answerihg Tom's.question.. He asked what other
changes were made in the current By-Laws, as opposed
to the previoﬁs By-Laws.

There were numerous small changes in terms

of making it clear that we were talking about

‘Directors. I mean, they were substantive from the

sense that they said something. They weren't just
commas, but they did not change the total import

of the By-Laws, and £here was some cleaniﬁg up using
similar terms in similar situations.’

MR. SMEGAL: Such things as the President
beiﬁg ex offiéio, I recall some of those but --

M5, BERNSTEiN: Yes.

MR. SMEGAL: Okay. So, I guess what has
happened here now, is that énybody'else who had
comments, that-either they have been embodied in
Mr., Houseman's, or they don't rise to the level of
having to be concerned about them.

MR. WALLACE: Okay.

MR. DAUGHERTY: I was going to say that I think

that Mr. Bagestos has reviewed all the written comments
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of peoéle who aren't in thé room foday.
| MR. WALLACE: And you ﬁnow, I think most of
us have gone through.those particularly well;

Mr. Bagenstos, are there any salient points
that rise to your mind that we have not covered?
We have been through your memorandum.

MR. BAGENSTOS:. Not in any substantial way.

MR. WALLACE: Okay, thank you. It is true
that people aren't here, and I appreciate the
correction, members of the Committee, and Mr.
Secretary.

We will take a recess.

(A short recess was taken.)

MR. WALLACE: . I am going to declare the

meeting back in order, everybody that is within the

sound of my voice anyway.

We have decided_to forbear on the lobbying
regulations, Part 1l6l2.

There have been two suggestions that Ms.
Bernstein made, and with the consent of the Committee,
I am going to ask that these be put into effect for
the next Committee meeting.

The General Accounting Office has offered to
review Part 1612, and to give us their views on it.

I think that ought to be done as fast as possible,
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Ms. Befnstein has raised the issue of A=122.
The consensus séems to be that it probably doesn't
apply to us. Maybe it does. I would.like for that
to be submitted to the Office of Legal Counsel at
the Justice Départment} because if that does apply
to us, they would be the ones to know it, and we
are going to have to take that into consideration on
Part 1612.

I don't think we can get much farther on
lobbying today, and with the time before us} I think
we ought to wait those two feports, do what we can
at the next meeting. I can't really expect we are
gcing to have both of those reports beforé us at the
next meeting, but one can always hope, and if.we can
make some decisions there, fine. If we can't, we
can't.

| - Part 1614 is Private Attorney Involvement.
In our Board book, we have the ekisting regulations,
we have some comments, and we have thg line by line
suggested amendments from Mr. Houseman.

Before I get into the line by line, I would
like to ask the Staff members present two things.
One, 1s how much information we actually have on the
way the present regulations are working; and two, I

would like to ask for the Staff's reaction on the
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practicality of putting intb effect a system.like
that recommended by Terry Roach in his letter.

His leﬁter is in the Board book. It comes
right behind.-— First, we have Mr. Bagenstos' memo,
then.we have the letter from Congressman Castenmeyer.
and then we have Terry Roach's letter saying that
we should focus on funds iﬁvolving local private
éttorneys, or on taking on so ﬁany new'clients.

That looks like é reasonably flexibie
proposal to me} that is worth lddkiné at.

So, I have got two questions for the staff.
What do we know about how it is working now, and
what do you think of Terry Roach's propdsal?

Dennis, if you're the best person to answer
it at this point? |

MR. DAUGHERTY: The best people to answer
it aren't here, Mr. Wallace. |

MR. WALLACE: That would be the Office of
Field Services? -

MR. DAUGHERTY: The Office of Field Services.

You had a report at your last meeting from
the former Director of that office, with respect to
case service reports,. We can get that data for

YOu, for your next meeting, and you can draw what

conclusions you wish from it, but I would think we woul
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do better tb défer that until we had them available.

MR; WALLACE: Do we kn;w whether a specific
study has been doneron private attorney involvement?
Has a specific study béen done, or does it just come
back in the case status.reports?

MR. DAUGHERTY: We do monitoring evaluations
of each of our recipients, and those have, although
not perfectiy,'tried to look at the private attorney
component; as well as the overall performance of the
grantee.

We had a consultant that looked indepth at
about ten or twelve private attorney programs.

We have.not, as of this date, to the best of
my knowleage, done an overall evaluation of the
periormance.

Keep in mind, if you would, that the first
private atﬁgrney involvement reguirement became
operational in October of 1982. ‘The 12-1/2, the
raise to 12-1/2 percent took effect in January of
1984. |

MR. WALLACE: '84 or '857

MR. DAUGHERTY: '84.

MR. WALLACE: The 12-1/2? It went up to

12-1/2 in '847?

MR. DAUGHERTY: VYes, sir. There, of course,
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a lag in your case statistic. There, of course, is
a lag in terms of time that yéu get into monitoring
thése programs. |

You had a report at your last meeting, that
there are programs that -—- there are entirely too
many programs that haven't been monitored at all
since 1982, when the PAI first came into effect.

So, our information is imperfect with respéct
to this requirement, as it is imperfect with respect
to our program ¢generally.

MR. WALLACE: When was the existing Part 1614
put info effect?

MR. HOUSEMAN: The current reg?

MR; WALLACE: The current Part 1614. Mr.
General Counsel?

MR. BAGENSTOS; I'm not sure of the exact date,
but it was in mid-84.

MR. WALLACE: Mid-847?

MR. BAGESTOS: Yes.

MR. WALLACE: April 29th?

MR. BAGENSTOS: Yes.

MS. BERNSTEIN: 2B8th.

MR. WALLACE: Was it retroactive to the first
of 19 --

MR. DAUGHERTY: No. The first policy was
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adopted by instruction and grant condition,

MR. WALLACE: Okay. |

MR. DAUGHERTY: That resolution of the Board,
grant condition and instruction. A subsequent
resolution of the Board, grant condition and -- Ifm
sorry -- and instruction ~- no grant condition was
neceséary. It took effect in Januafy of 1984, raising
their requirement of 12-1/2 percent, imposing some
of the revisiéns of the original policy, that are
now reflected in thé regulation, the first regulation

on that subject, which 1is that that is before you now,

which was adopted by the Board of Directors, at their

late April meeting;

MR. WALLACE: Okay, I think I understand.

MR. HOUSEMAN: Could I just add?

MR. WALLACE: Yes.

MR. HOUSEMAN: I think, just to be clear, I
think Dennis didn't mean what he said.

The first instruction, the 10 percent instruc-
tion, came into effect, in January of '82, with the
1982 —~- not in October of 1982.

MR, DAUGHERTY: It was April. It became

effective, but it did not reguire the expenditure

" until October of '82. The first three guarters of

the year were to be involved in planning, and
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coordination with Bar Associations,

One did not have to exéend dollérs on private
attorney involvement until October,.

MR. WALLACE: Okay, I appreciate the
clarification,

Let me ask the members of my Committee whether
they have had a chance to review the letter from Mr.
Terry Roach, which is in our Board book, and which
would permit people to satisfy their private attorney
involvement, one of thfee ways.

One is to spend 12-1/2 percent of your money
on private attorney involvement; two, is to involve
12-1,/2 percent of private attorneys in the area to
serve eligible clients at pro bono or reduced rates;
and three, woﬁld be to get private attorneys‘in the
area to take 12-1/2 percent of all new clients coming
beforé'the program, and its cooperating private |
attorneys.

That is fairly flexible. I think that it gives
our people, and I'm a good Republican, and I really
do bélieve you don't throw money at problems, it
works better to throw people at problems. This lets

local Board decide whether to throw money or people

" at problems.

I don't know if this would werk. I consider it
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a hopeful suggestion. I'm open to comments from my
Committee.

MS. BERNSTEIN: My only concern, Mike, and
I'm not really -- I'm not going to say that this
wouldn'£ be a poésible option, but my concern is
that what we're hearing is that it's not fair for you
to make a decision as to whether or not 12-1/2
percent works without information,

It is not fair for us to be in a situation to
assume that the 87-1/2 percent is working, without
proof, you know, and therefore, I think that the
comparison and the kind of monitoring intensity that
we've got to have in terms of looking at programs --
just in terms of our fact book, yoﬁ can see that
programs that are fundéd equally, staff programs
that are funded equally, one program may do three
times the.litigatioﬁ, and three times the advice only,
of a similar p;ogram; funded at the same levei.

Well,.there is something wrong ﬁhere, and if
some program isn't using their 10 percent, or their
12-1/2 percent effectively, then maybe they need
some additional help from the Corporation, and
maybe we aren't in a position to give them that
help right now.

But I think we don't need to attack the
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philoéophy of the bringing in of additional persons
to help servé poor persons wiéh the idea that the
status qguo is ipso facto better.

That is the part that I object to, and that
the letter that Mr. Roach offers here, I don‘t.have
an objection to the cohstructive elements of it.
What I object to are the implicit assumptions that --

MR. WALLACE: 'That everything is fine now.

| MS. BERNSTEIN: Right.

MR. WALLACE: I think the Board has made
itself fairly clear in its previous meetings. I
think Mr, Mendez, who is.not heré today, has been
most férceful on it, is that we want to have enough
money to f£ind out what is going on in the field, and
we want our staff to be able to tell us.

I think many of the members of the Board feél
like, én any of these issues, we are groping in the
dark to a certain dark.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Well, let me just say that if
Qe end up in_a situation in which we provide addi-
tional flexibility for the programs; through Mr.
Roach's suggestion, or another suggestion, let me just
say that at that same time, I would not want that
to be the end of this matter.

I would ask that the Committee ask the
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Corporation staff to provide for us, and if they
don‘t have time by the next-cdmmittee meeting, then
by the Board meeting, a plan of how we are going to
get this information, and a schedule, and an objective,
not onlf f&r the efficacy for the 12-1/2 éercent,
or the 10 percent, but for our programs in general,
because I think that's the least, the minimum that
this Board is béund-to do;

| MR. WALLACE: I don't disagree with that at
all, I think we are putting a lot of burden on our
staff rigﬁt‘now, in a period of transition, and we're
asking a lot to be done, but I think we can ask, and
I'll as the Secretary and the President to transmit
tc the Office bf Field Services, and the 0Office of
Compliance and Review, whoever would be responsible,
to try to give us an idea of what they can do, and
when they can do it.

It is my feeling, it is my sentiment, that
the private attorney involvement is ¢going to be one
of the most important_things we do.
I think.we can afford to do it with some

flexibility. I don't necessarily think that there
is any necessity to put mandatory numbers on people
until we have a good feeling of what they are doing

with the programs we have now, and I don't have that
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good feéling, at this point.
I will say this. We are planning to be around
here a few years; and when our -- if our staff comes

back to us a year from now and tells us that voluntary

‘programs aren't working, I won't have any hesitancy

whatsoever, to vote for mandatory programs.

But my feeling right now is that I don't know
enough about this, to know whether the ©1d guideline
is working, and I'm not sure about locking people
into something; until I know exactly how it is being
done.

MR. SMEGAL: Well, I'm in the uniqgue position
of agreeing with what LeaAnne has said, from the otheﬁ
tunnel though. I agree with her fully. We have no
information upon which to go on, and I also agree
with what Mike just said.

We really don't know whether 10 percent is
working. Whether what is happening out there over -

the last couple of yeargs is really what we want

"to happen, and whether this program should be

expanded to 12-1/2 percent.

Everybody who has written to us and commented
on this, says, "You don't have any informétion,“ and
that's right, we don't, |

For us to go ahead and just blindly say,
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"All right, lO is géod, and therefore, 12-1/2 percent
must be better,* is just rididulous, and I think we
have got to back off, go bagk to 10 percent, get
some information on how the 10 percent is working,
and if it appears that what we are doing with the
10.percent makes sense to raise it to 12-1/2, of_lS,
or whatever, then we do that, Mike, whereés.we.can't
do it now,

MR. WALLACE: Here is where we are, and this
is what I'm going to ask.

I don't know whether wé want lQ, 0or whether
we want 12-1/2, Apparently, we have been using
12-1/2 as a guideline for the last yvear, except as
to State Support Centers, so we may have some 1i1dea
about how thét -

Now, I see some people with their hands up,
so please tell me in what sense I'm incorrect on
that.

You are in a State Support Center.

MR. RAMSAUR: I'm Allan Ramsaur. I am in a
State Support Center, but my remark is not as it
relates to State Support Centers.

It's not a guideline. It's a strict 12-1/2
percent, by accounting standards, that is being

applied in the last fiscal year, and again, in this
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fiscal year.

It is not just a measufe, but it is an absolute
minimum by accounting guidelines, that's being
applied, or by accounting principles, which is causing.
difficulties in many local programs, trying to hit
the 12-1/2 percent precise target.

You know, if you have $l-million grant,

125 thousand dollars, point zero, zero, zero,

MR, WALLACE: I see how it could. Mr. Daugherty?

MR. DAUGHERTY: I think it would be useful
to'start this discussion not with 1982, with the
instruction, but Mr. Brooks was prepared to tell you
a little bit about how thé voluntary apprcach that
occurred before that, that has been tried before, and
I think that might be a useful precedent to this
disqussion, if you are getting into that policy
discussion.

MR. WALLACE: Thank you, Mr. Secretary.

I will defer to Mr. Brooks, if you have got
some hiétorical perspective for it, and Mr. Houseman,
we will get to you after that.

MR. BROOKS: Mr. Chairman, I think the history
which led up to the imposition of the 10 percent
reguirement itself, I think guite clearly shows, and

I don't know of anvone who disagrees with this, was
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that when the attempt wés made on a voluntary basis
to subsfantially involve the érivate Bar in the actual
delivery of legal serxvices to eligible clients, thét
as a matter of fact, such substantial efforts wefe
not éaking place.

The fact of the matter is that the Staff
Attornéy model continued to predominate on a
clearly measurable basis.

MR. WALLACE} What time period are.you talking_
about? | |

MR. BROOKS: I'm talking about from as early
as 1965, which is when OEQ took over the program,
I think the histqry of that takeover clearly demonstrat
that OEC expressed or articulated a clear preference

for the Staff Attorney model. That model has

predominated to this day, and it was in response to

the 10 petcent reguirement in and_of_itself was
imposed. .

I£ wasn't imposed pursuant to any étudies that
I'm aware of. It wasn't imposed through any
particular numbers, per se, but more the result of

a recognition of a lack of substantial involvement

MR. WALLACE: Okay. And that 10 percent
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guideline came in in '82, is that right?
MR. BROOKS: It was mandated in '81, to be
effective in '82,

MR. WALLACE: O0Okay. Mr. Houseman, I will

hear your wview of the history.

MR. HOUSEMAN: Okay. Well, first of all, 1
think any review of the historf must start with
the delivery system study, which is the ﬁost
comprehensive study that-haé ever been done on
deliverf probiems, and rega:dless of what'mythologicai

difficulties there are, and there are some with it,

‘no one, no one anywhere, doubts that it i1s the most

thorough study ever done,

That will document the kind of private Bar
involvement that was occurfing in the program, up
until 1980, and there was a substantial amount of'it,
and it's wrong to say.that there wasn't,

Secondly, the 10 percent reguirement clearly
rose out of the delivery system study, and the
interaction between the leadership of the American
Bar Association, and the Corporation, in 1980 and '81,
and there was a continuing interreaction which Bill
McCalpin and others who were intimately involved with
it can recount.for you, as to why we got the 10 percent

The 10 percent regquirement, thirdly, is a

Acme Reporting Company

(202) 2B-4888




19

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

you, that looked at the effect of the 10 percent

"substantial amount of information about this, and to

119

reguirement that proﬁides'substantial flexibility,
but it was a requirement that.I think ail reports
that ybu have show was working.

Not only are the comments, but Bar Associations
across the countrf think it's working. There was, in
fact, a study done, contrary to what has been said
here, a study done by a quife reputable Social

Scientist, on this; which I can make évailable to

requirement in '82 and '83, and I think if yoﬁ read
that, you will get a sense of what was going on in
the programs, and how well it was working.

Finally, the comments, the comments in relation
to the instruction that was discussed in 1983, the
comments on the regulations by Bar Associations,
comments before Congress by Bar Associations, indicated
that the 10 pergent provision was working, and.working'
well, and_tha£ that provision was the'needea pressure
on programs, to substantially involve private attorneys
in the delivery of legal services,

I think that is the backgfound that vou will
have to look at. That doesn't differ with anything

I think that was said here, other than there is a

suggest that there isn't, I think is not only incorrect
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but is misleading in terms of how you.view it.

Now, let me just say oﬁe thing about Terry
Roach's proposal. |

I have had a brief opportunity to look it
over, to give some thought to it. I have not had
a chance to talk with Terry, who I could not reach
yesterdéj,.and I think there are some positive aspects
of_this proposal, and it may be, it may be the best
way to go, but I have soﬁe concerns.

Before we assume that this is the answer, I
think we ought to think about these concerns.

Firét, we do not know what the impact of his
proposal would be. We haven't thought about it.

For examplé, it may affect some programs mére
adversely than others. That is, programs that
recelive oniy ILSC funds, and there are some programs
that do, may have a much more difficult time under
this proposal, than programs that receive non-LSC
funds, private funds, and public funds, given the
way the proposal is drafted.

I;m not sure we want to create that kind of
a dichotoﬁy.

Secondly, his proposal quantifies a number of--
quantifiés much more than the current proposal, and

I think there are some dangers to that.
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One, it too may interfere with some local
agreements, and local flexibiiity that have been
worked out in good faith between programs and
local Bar Assqciations, and agreements that are
working well, and I don't think we want to set up
a system that is going.to undermine or interfere
with those agreements.

- Moreover, this approach may force you and may
force programs into much mofe record.keeping than
they now do, bécause if you have to talk about the
percentage of clients vou're serving, the percentage
of attorneys who are serving clients, that ﬁay get
you into more record keeping and not less, and I
think that is é danger in this approach that has to
be thought about.

| ‘What I would suggest, is that we give some
mbre thought to Terry‘s proposal. It is a constructive
positive approach, I agree. And that we also give
thought to returning to. the kind of language that
we are proposing in our proposal, taking us back
essentially to this 10 percent provision, but adding
some additional-requirements in there.

I think that most of the changes that we have

of this Board, and the legal services community, and
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We can meet in some sense on this, and I would urge

‘that instead of assuming that Terry has come up with

the answer, that we think about it, but thét we
start with the presumptibn,'and I think the best
presumption to start from is that.the 10 percent
approach was working, and we ought to go back to it,
ahd we ought to give it a chance.

I agree completely with what wyou said. 1If,

after a period of time, it is clear that it is not

working, it is clear there are problems, then I think

it has to be re-examined, and we welcome that

re-examination, but I do not think that's the record

on which you are asking now.
MR. WALLACE: Let me ask the people to do this.
You have mentioned a study that you have,
of what was done in 1982 and '83. I think most of the
members of the Board would be happy to have a copy
of tﬁat.

I would ask that it be made available to

the staff, and what I would like for the Office of

Field Services, and Office of Compliance and Review,
whoever does iﬁ, between now and our next meeting

in Washington, let's look at their data, let's compile
our daﬁa,

You said, Mr. Houseman, that the 10 percent
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gﬁideline provided ﬁeeded pressﬁre, énd I think that
coﬁfirms'what Mr. Brook éaid ;bout the history. That
some pressure was needed, to make people get into
private atﬁorney involvement.

MR. HOUSEMAN: Not everybody.

‘MR. WALLACE: No£ everybody, but some people. -

MR. HOUSEMAN: Right.

_MR} WALLACE: And our concern is whether or
not more pressure is gqing to be.needed. Whether
what we have now, whether what we had last year, or
whether what Mr. Roach has proposed, or whether what
you have proposed, is the way to go.

I don't have the factual basis in front of
me to make a comfortable judgment on that right now.

I would like to see it, and we'll need Field
Services before us next time --

Just a second, Mr. Brooks, Ms. Bernstein has
her -~

MS. BERNSTEIN: I was just going ﬁo ask that
in addition to those things, I would just ask that
whoever prepared the report that you are referring
to, would you give us some of the credentials involved
for that individual, along with the report?

MR. HOUSEMAN: Sure,

~ MS. BERNSTEIN: And also, I would ask that since
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this substantiai private attorney involvement arose
through the process, the iegiélative process that
culminated in H.R. 3480, that someone at the
Corporation give us a history, and give us some
salient congressional comments regarding this private
attorﬂey involvement.

| I think the Corporation records contain some -
cf the correspondence between the Wisconsin Bar, and
the Corpofation, and the Corporation and the ABA,
and I would like to havé a fairly concise summary
of the kind of machinations that went into the
langugge that appeared in H.R. 3480, and which
ultimately, because that was passed in the House,
served as the impetus for the Board of Directors in
1981 to implement the 10 percent guideline.

I think that that would be helpful in putting
this in perspedtive, because the fact of the matter
is, the 10 percent was a benchmark, a beginning.

It was not meant to be the culmination.

MR. WALLACE: Mr. Brooks, you.wefe about to
speak.

MR. BROOKS: Yes. Mr. Chairman, not to

overly prolong this discussion, but I gimply wanted

"“to, by way of response to some of Mr. Houseman's

remarks, to just indicate that with respect to the.
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delivery systems, that what I said, that leading up
to the requirement that manda£ed programs to allocate
10 percent of available funds to the involvement of
private attorneys; I was not discounting.the aelivery
system.studym
I think rather in my opinion, what the
delivery study did, more than review what héd
.occurred to date, was to mandate the study of
demonstration projects, to get an idea of whether,
in fact, private attorney models could compete with
already existing staff.attofney,models, on the basis
of gquality of representation, and cost effectiveness.
I think the record gstill, prior to the inception
of that study, still clearly demonstrates that left
on a voluntary basis that the main local programs
were not substantially involving private attorneys.
MR. HOUSEMAN: One thing I think might be
helpful, given that we are deéling with history7 and
I think the history, from my point of view as a
peréon inside the Corporation, is incorrect as stated.
I think it might be useful to get Bill McCalpin)
who 1s clearly the leading actor; Chairman of the
Board, who was the leading negotiator within the

ABA, his views of private attorney involvement. He is,
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of course, Chairmanzof the ABA Standing_Committge,
and I would specifically enco&rage you to ask that
he come to the meeting as well, and make a.presenta—
tion.  He kﬁows this issue as well as really anybody
in the world.

MR. WALLACE: < We have a long letter from Mr.
McCalpin in our briefing book today.  I will consult

with members of the Committee over the next few days,

.as to whether we £hink any purpose would be served

by asking him to come in persdn and reiterate those
views.
But let me say this. I think the Staff has
a fair idea of the‘things that we are looking for.
Before we leave this, I do want to ask the

General Counsel. Well, we have done it in such a

.general form, I don't think there is any real point'

to see if there are ahy comments we have missed,
because we're coming back to it in great detail.

Are there any members of the generél public
here, who have anything to say about Part 1614, thch
is Private Attorney Involvement? We are going to be
doing more on this as I think you can guess.

Mr. Ramsaur?

MR. RAMSAUR: .Just a brief comment on the

State and National support issue. I'm not sure I'm
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going to make it to your next meeting.

o When private attorney ihvolvement-sbrt of
became a buzz word -- Alan calls it-"needed pressure"-{
there was meeting after meeting in Tennessee, with
State Bar:officials, and local Bar officials as to
the way in which the guideliﬁe was going to impact,
ways in which the sort of new spirit of cooperation
ﬁeeded to work, and on everyone of those occasions,
the Tennessee Bar, when they looked at their system
for delivery, which is ~- which only involves the
Lawyer Referral System, and that's principally in
rural areas. The metropolitan Bars, or the city
Bars, the big cities have their own Lawyer Referral,

they decided that their Lawyer Referral system could

not handle any kind of pro bono on delivery, nor were

they in a position to try to encourage that system
to handle'pro bonc delivery.,

'They looked at, and we discussed Qith thém,
what role the State Support Center should and could
play in the private attorney involvement arena, and
in examining those kinds of interchanges, we came up
with a deéign that said that the State Support Center
is going to work with people in the local programs.

| I was specifically assigned to go to some of

the national training on what was happening in
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pro boho ih other areas, what was happening in
compensated programs in other areas, and it was

the design of the State Bar and the State.Support
Centér, that we would handle, in effect, the priva;e

Bar relations with the State Bar, and with some

of the local Bars, in trying to get programs and

Bars to work together.

The PAI feg seems to‘say we've got to go

further than that. _It'seems to say that rather than

taking that role as designed by the two entities, -

that we should get into a direct delivery model on

those activities that we undertake at a delivery

level, at a direct representatidn level, or that
at least, we should use tﬁat as the benchmark for
measuring how much private attorney involvement we
should have.

That just doesn't feel like it fits with the
system of private attorney in&olvement that has
evolved in Tennessee. 7TIt's a good relationship, it's
a cooperative relationship, as Ms. Swafférd can speak
to. It's a relationship that résults in the President
of the Tennessee Bar trying to have a reception for
the Legai Services Board to tell you what he is about.
He tried to, but couldn't get a room here.

It's a relationship that I think a strict
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reguirement on our office to get involved.in some
other way; may be comprised; énd here is how.

We are spending.resources; my time; energies
in my office, to develope this role. If we are
forced to begin to spend resources on the direct
fepresentation areﬁa that we operate in} we may -have
to compromise, and the area that we are going to have
to compromise in; is in that private attorney
relations arena. That's because the resources just
aren't there to deal with all the other direct
re@resentation things, which frankly are at a higher
priority for my Boara, and for other.areas.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Can I ask you, what is the
amount of your grant?

'MR. RAMSAUR: Roughly, $180,000.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Okay; $180,000. How much of
that graﬁt do you expend in direct delivery, rather
than suppdrt?

MR. RAMSAUR: Ourx estimate; and it is only
én estimate; because we've never had -- I mean, that

is the other issue there, that we have neVer had a

"strict accounting that said direct delivery, and

non~direct delivery.
The regulation, if imposed on us, would require

us for the first time to begin to accbunt for things
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that way.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Give mé an estimate,.

MR. RAMSAUR: Our estimate was 20 percent.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Okay. ©So, you used 20 percent
of $180,000, which is $36,000, in --

| MR. RAMSAUR: It came to $4,700, at the bottomf

when you figure it --

MS. BERNSTEIN: Okay. 12-1/2 percent would

be $4,700, and would be all that we would be

Do you have a reason to believe that the
consulting on an issue that might be something that

you're doing in setting up a pro bono panel, or
referrals, or so forth, that you would not -- you
are telling me that you would ndt be able to reasonably
expend. $4,7007?

MR. RAMSAUR: What I'm saying is, that being
aﬁle to account for that in a way in which we
understand the regulation says we should, which is

through direct delivery, the consultation guestion,

the way you frame the gquestion as in terms of training
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or consultation, or working oﬁ private Bar relations--
I could spend the money on tr;ining p;ivate attorneys,
I could spend the money in those other areas, but I
don't think that it is the most effective and
economical way to spend the $4,700, on private attorney
involvement.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Well} letrme just go back to
Alan's charactefization'of a little bit of éressure.

Wé are funding X number.of.gréntees that do
nothing but direct delivery, and they have had the
pressure, ahd they have made the communications.

| Is it unreasonable, only to the extent that
you -are involved in direct delivery, to ask that
you also give it that extra push tb_make those
communications, explore those other avenues, act
cooperatively with the programs that are doing
direct delivery, adding your little bit to their
resources?

I guess I'm just--- I'm really guerying why,
if you are in the direct delivery business, why you
should be exempt from the direct delivery rules?

MR. RAMSAUR: Let me frame it for you this
way.' The major areas -~

MS. BERNSTEIN: I really would rather you

answer it the way I framed it.
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MR. RAMSAUR:- Okay. Well, I was going to speék
to it from somé direct experiénce, and if I can use
that direct experiende to illustrate, I think it is
probably a more:effective answer.

. Before I was hired to come with the Legal
Services Program, and my principal responsibilities
have been’legislative representation, we had a

part-time private attorney deoing legislative

After two years of that model, the organiéation
looked at how effective and efficient thét had been,
and determined that it was not an effective and.
efficient method of delivering on legislative
representation.

It didn't allow for it to be tied into client
needs, into other staff needs, and the like.

That determination led to hiring me full time
to do not only ledislative representation, but other
kinds of activities that fit with, fit directly with
that direct'reéresentation role.

The answexr is that we've tried it. My program
has tried.it, and found that a better way to deliver
that service'was'through a staff attorney, responsible
for those activities.

So, a push back to a system that we have tried,
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tﬁat wasn't as effective, I think is inappropfiate,
if that local Board has made ghat determination of
what ié most effective. |

| MS. BERNSTEIN: I understand, and I am -- I.
understand the reasons that you're saying what you're
séying.

Let me just say though, that if you were acting

100 ?ercent used for support functions, to support
those programs which are delivering services directly,
then I would say the exemption from this provision
would be a much stronger argument from your standpoint,
but if yvou are going to be involved in thé community
and delivering legal services, then one of the main
reasons for this 10 percent impetus was to have some
reaching out by Legal Services programs, to inwvolve
atﬁorneys, and I just =~ It's really --.I'm struggling
with i£, but I don't see if you're in the direct
delivery business, why you're exempt from the direct
delivery rules.

MR. WALLACE: Mr, Ramsaur, I appreclate it, and
I think T understdod your answer at the outset., We
cught to move off of this section.

I see one other hand on the floor back there.

Ms. Exum, do you want to say something?
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STATEMENT OF JACQUELYN EXUM, DEPUTY DIRECTOR

OF JUDICARE OF MISSISSIPPI, INC.

My name is Jacquélyn Exum, and I'm the beputy
Director fof Judicare of Mississippi, Inc.

Our program started out as a delivery system
study program under DSSf

In'participating in this study, I felt that
there were a lot of programs under DDS that were not
giveﬁ the support that they needed frqm the
Corporaticn, in establishing alternate alternatives
for deiivering legal services.

.During the time of the study, there was a
numerous amount of regular field programs that were
opposed to any type of private Bar iﬁvolvement, and
were opposed to even the study to find out whether
of not there were other methods for delivering legal
services, that ﬁere cost effective, and more efficient .
than.regular field programs.

Thisrcontinues to‘be an issue in 1985,

There are no studies.that prove that regular
field programs are more effective, in_ the delivery

of quality legal serxrvices, opposed to PAI programs,

" and there are no studies that say that PAI, or

private attorney programs are more cost effective than i
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regulér field programs.

I think it is only reasonable to ask regular
field programs té explore other avenues in délivering
legal services; and in allocating like lOlor 12
percent of their budgéts in PAI.

It works in some programs, and in. some
programs it does not work.

_As I said before, regular field programs
proved to be effective and efficient in some areas
of the country, and in some areas{ it 1is not.

I suggest that the Corporation continue to
study and find out which type programs work better
where.

MR. WALLACE: Thank you, Ms. Exum, we thank
you.

. I think thét ié what we are asking the Staff
to provide us with at the next meeting.

I appreciate your comments,

MR. SMEGAL: Are we going to move off of this,
Mike,.because I want to make a brief statement, if
I may.

MR. WALLACE: Yes.

MR. SMEGAL: If I understand whét this is all
about, the PAI program, it is to expand the volume

of legal services that are being delivered, and the
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mechanism by Which this is £¢ be accomélished, is to
involve local lawyers. Not té do_away with staff
programs.

I don't see that as the objective here, of
transferring funds from staff programs, by eliminating
staff lawyers, to iawyers in the private practice.

Now, others have different views, obviously.
I hear ﬁhat, I see that. |

I think the point I want to make, is whét
we are trying io do, or what we éhould be trying to
do; is to improve the amount of legal_service, the
guantity of legal services being delivered,

We have got so many Federal dollars, and
if-the -~ We haven't any statistics that tell us
whether the staff program is using the money most
effectively or not. That is not the bottom liﬁe.

The bottom line is how do we get more lawyers
involvéd, with the amount of Federal money we have.

Now, what we did- a number of years ago in
San Francisco, when I was the President of the.Bar'
in '79, we had $30,000 from.the -- T think it was
30, it might have been 50, from the Legal Services

Corporation. We had an administrator in the Bar

— ASsociation, we had 500 volunteer lawyers;

That particular 30 or $50,000 was not credited
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1 ' to the account of Sniflaff, or- any: other organiéation,, 
2 fhat was funded by the Legal Services Corporation,

3 much as hé-may have been.

4 ||~ - The point that I would make though is, Mr.

5 Chairman, is that what we're trying to do here, or

6 what we should'be trying to do is to try to involve
1 more people in this process. Get more lawyers

8 fepresenting more members of the.public,'who qualify
.9 for these serVices, and it isn't a black and white.
10 issue. It isn't a matter of cutting staff at an

11 existing staff program, and transferring that money
12 to some othef private attorney involvement program.
13 We have got to look at it in the context of
14 getting peoplé involved for the dollars that are

15 present. We don't just do that by cutting staff

16 programs. There is nothing that demonstrates to us,
17 we have no evidence that should guide us in that

18 direction.

19 What we should be encouraging these staff

20 programs to do, is invol&e-the local Bar. Now, if
21 they can involve the local Bar on a pro nono basis,
22 if they could do it as Mr. Mendez says, by getting a
23 credit for transferring cases over to the local

24 Bar Association_to do pro bono, we should enccurage
25

that. We shoﬂidn't have them in a straight jacket that
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says, "10 percent of your dollars, or 12-1/2 percent
has to go and be distributed in terms of case
involvement of individual lawyers." VI think we
have gdtto remain flexible, and I think if I heard
you correctly, that we're going to put this matter
over, and we are going_to discuss it again, as we get
more information.

MR.'WALLACE: I think that is my judgmeﬁt,

that we ought to get more information, and I think,

"at this point, the general sentiment of this

Committee is to keep some flexibility unless we can
See some reason, at this point, why more pressure
is needed. But welwill find out about that, in
Washington, next week.

Part 1620 of the Regulations has to do with
setting priorities.

This may be another one where we wiil need
input from Field Services.

I will say that after going through all of
this, I ém.sympathetic with the two thruéts of the
comments that I see.

| One is that nobody can understand what
substantially equal and what reasonably eqgual access
means.

The other is that there is a lot of record
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keeping and.a'lot of.busy work_here that is not
necessarily going to sﬁow us whether dne program's
prioritiés are any better than another program's
priorities, and.most importantly, it is not going
to help the.program set its own priorities.

I would be interested in some historical
perspective from any member of the Committee, or
any member of the Staff, that knows why we felt tﬁat
this particular wéy of establishing priorities was
going to be effective.

MR. BROOKS: Well, Mr. Chairman, I think one
particularly salienﬁ.reason why_the undertaking was
approached at all, was I think it became apparent

in attempting to deal with situations that occurred,

"I think especially with reference to the Office

of Compliance and Review, to cité a_particular.event;
was that when it came time to actualiy téke a look
at the program priorities, and in an attempt to
defermine, in fact, what the program priorities were,
or are, as has always been reguired by thé Act(
requests either to the programmers or the Regional
Offices, very often was met with something less than
what one would reasonably expect.to be a statement

of what a program's priorities actually are.

I mean, we'd get anything from documents,
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nqtebook size, to statements of priorities which say
what a program doesn't do, wiéhout really saying
what a program does do.

I think it was that situation that led the

Corporation to attempt -- and I think it's all that

really the Corporation is attempting to do here, is

just to get a clear_statement from programs, as to
what their actual working priorities are.

Now, I read a number of the comments that
were submitted in this area, and I would agree‘that
if this proposed regulation, as drafted, is construed
rigidly and inflexibly, then indeed substantial
problems are_created. |

For example, if ‘"substantial equal access”
in fact meané geographic equal éccess, or actual

physical access, then we do have some serious

problems,

I agree that if in attempting to assess

not only whether a program has proportionately

allocated its money, but to measure on a case by

case basis, if we're going to -- on the one hand,
the Corporation needs numbers, it needs figures, in
order to make any kind of_comparisqns at all. I
think the problem arises in considering the nature

of the comparisons, and what it is you're comparing.
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If we are just simply looking at numbers and
nothing else, and attempting to make comparisons,

in what essentially is a terribly complex area,

then we are in trouble,.

Various commenters.indicated that they thought
if, in fact, that's what the 0Office of Field
Services is'going to do, that it's overly simplistic,
it's overly mechanistic, and I agree that's the case
if---

MR. WALLACE: Okay.

-MR. BROOKS I'm done.

MR. WALLACE: Mr. Daugherty?

MR. DAUGHERTY: This regulation largely was
the work of a former Director of Field Services,
Greg Ha:tley. If you need a historical perspective,
you may wish to invite him to your meeting.

It was intended +o address I think two

problems, two very different problems.

First, the question of equal access in rural
areas. Mr. Hartley was very concerned that the:e
did not seem to be any concrete policy of the
Corporation, or certainly not one that was understood
and follbwed_in the field, that people in every
County of a program gservice area, were entitled to

some service,
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He saw tdo maﬁy progfags that'aécomplished
rétrenchment.in 1982, when the funding reduction
cccurred in 1932, by severely reducing service in
rural areas without reguiring the same sort of
reductions in urban areas.

‘We had a gentleman address our Pfovisions
Coﬁmittee last year, who was asked how the private
Legal Aid Society ih'his County coordinated with the
Legal Services program that we funded, and the
answer was that there wasn't too much coordination
required, because the Legal‘Servicés grantee only
handled four cases in the County.

Thaﬁ problem was one of fhe problems. That's
the new issue, that that regulation héd not been
called upon to address in the‘past, that Mr; Hartley
sought to have it addressed, and that's the question
of substantially or reasonably egqual access.

The other provision, the othér problem that
we saw was the one that Mr. Brooks.spoke of, and
that is, priorities required by the Act, as
implemented by prior regulations, were a "thou shalt
have priorities,” but it wasn't very clear how
specific they had to be.

This is a means by which a program turns away
clients, saying, "We cannot serve you, because you do
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not fall within our priorities," and yet the prior
regulation did not require that.a listing of the
priorities even be furnished the Cor?oration. It
did not require that they have a plan for actually
impiementing those priorities in terms of. the |
acceptance of céses.

This regulation attempts a great deal more
rationalization of a process that previously was
somewhat a subjective process, |

I think that is -- We could give you examples

of the priority statements that we obtained at the

request of Congressman Neal Smith when he asked us
this guestion in 1983, and it was an attempt to
regquire some more specific thought that did not allow
just a complete ~- completely subjective decision
making on the part of the staff attorneys, or project
directors, as to whose cases would be acqepted.

MR. WALLACE: Let me put it this way, as far
as rufal access is concerned.

I wouldn't have known from reading this

regulation, and just from reading the English language,

that what Greg Hartley was concerned about, was getting

people out into the countryside, instead of sitting
around their offices, I mean, I think that is a good

concern.

Acme Reporting Company
’ (202) 628-4888




10
11

12

13

14
15
16

17

18

19

20

21

144

We've got a lot - of rural counties in Mississippi

and I'm sure that it's a problem with a staff attorney |

based in one place serving people in a rural county

three counties over.

That is a real concern. I would iike to see
that addressed,.

I couldn't have told you from reading this
regﬁlation that that is what he was trying to do, and
if.it is what he was'trying to‘do; you'knéw, I just
wasn't at all that that is what it is.

I think that is a good thing. I think Neal
Smith, being from Ohio, would think that was a
wonderful thing. |

I wish we could say it a little better, that
that's one of the things that people_ought to
particularly concentrate on.
| I mean, if the problem is, when you have a
cutback'in:your services, don't pull in your horns
from the rural areas, and do all your work in your
home office, say that. If, when you get more money,
don't put it all in your home office, buﬁ put some
of it out in the countryside, aﬁd say that, too.

I don't really think this guite says what

“ we are tryving to say on that problem.

Ms. Bernstein?
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MS. BERNSTEIN: Let me just say, and I'm not
really sure -- I'1l be intere;ted in seeing what the
staff developes on this -- but it would be my
impression that we would meet resistancé if we tried
to say that.

| MR. ﬁOUSEMAN: That's just not the case. 1In
fact, I proposed specific language that addresses
rural access explicitly, it addresses ithompréhen—
sively, it addressés it, I think, in a relatively
sophisticated manner.

MR..WALLACE: Can you show us where that isf
so that we can --

MR. HOUSEMAN: That is in several places.

First of all, in my alternative on Section
1620.3, on Page 78 of my proposal =-- or it's not my
proposal, it is the organizational proposal --

MR. WALLACE: Thé cone you're representing.

MR. HOUSEMAN: Also, the purpose language,
the alterﬁative, con 1620.1, the alternative.

Both ofrthose take into'account the explicit
préblems of rural delivery, and the problems that
were talked about.

I want to méke oné other thing. I'm a little
uneasy about it, because i'm in an odd pdéition on

it, but there was an exhaustive study of rural
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delivery that the Corporation did,.

It was completed.in 1950, and submitted to
Congress. There is ovér 180 pages in £he.discussion
in there, of a detailed survey.

I think if you are going to consider this
ﬁatter seriously, ana I think you have to; that you.
ought to take a lcocock at the previous work that was
done on thié, and understand both the problems of
rurai delivery, ana the efforts that the legal services
programs are going to make, to address rural delivery.

Finally, there have been quaiity improvement
project experiments, and a number of experiments
in programs arbund'fural delivery, and many programs
have developed effective devices of reaching of
rural poor.

During the retrenchment process, not all of
those approaches.were puiled back -- gquite the
contrary. |

I think if you lﬁok carefully at this, if
you look at it in terms of.what really happened, and
what's really going on, and what the problems are,
that you will see that the approcach that I have
suggested is one that will meet the needs that have
been expressed, both of ﬁhe needs,.and vet not push

us into simplistic, mechanistic, essential overkill,
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and language that we don't understand. I think it is

important to do that.

The final thing I would say about this is,
Neal Smith is very concernedrabou£ it., Neal Smith,
of course, wrote a letter sayingrfhat he disagfeed
with the priority setting regulation, and I think
any fu;ther communicatién With_him, will point out
that he does not believe that this is the answer
to his conéern# about the rural poor.

I think the kind of approach that we are
trying to come up with here, and maYbe it can be
improved, will, in fact, gddress those concerns.

There are also field pecople here in the
audience who have been through this process, and
who c;n spéak, I think fair elogquently about it --
I'm not sure who all is here, but a couple of them
I know -- and if yéu're going to consider this
further, I think it would be useful to hear from
some of those pedple who have struggled with this
rural.delivery process.

There is group within legal services
representing rural programs., They have fought this

thing through a lot. They know a lot about rural

) delivery. It would be very useful to hear from them

at the next meeting, and I can make sure that one of
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their representatives gets to the next meeting.

MR. WALLACE: ©Okay. Before we take up on
that, or anybody élse from the audience, I want to
move from rural access; which I understand to be one
of thrusts of this regulation, to the mechanisms
of setting priorities,

.”_There is a whole lot of record work in here,.
Something éalled a "case acceptance schedule,” which
they say they.don't understand, and I'm not sure I
understand either.

What is it we are trying to do? I mean, it
seems to me that we're trying to make pecple set some
priorities and tell us what'they are, and if we are
going to go.beyond that, we almost need to give them
a survey mechanism from the national level, to tell
them how to cover their communities. I don't think
we are in a position to do that. |

Now, if'we're trying to do something between
those two extremes ~-- conduct a scientific survey,
or set your priorities and tell us what they are --
we're trying to do something in the middle of this
regulation and tell me what it is.

Maybe all the right people to ask aren't
heré, but Mr. Secretary if vyou recall what Mr.

Hartley was up to, ox Mr. Bagenstos?
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MR. BAGENSTOS: The initial draft of this
regulation, the proposed drafg,rihcluded a reguirement
fér a needs assessment, I don't understand what thét
is exactly, but I understand it is a term of art
and it;s very complicated, and a very expensive kind
of thing to do. |

In the course of considering comments, the
Cbrpofation'detefmined that it was not a requirement
that the éorporation felt was fair to impose on the
programs at this time; thereforé, it went back to
©01ld language, the appraisal language, which, as far
as I know, i1s not a term of art, and so people do it
in different sorts of ways.

One of things that was discussed on the

corporate level was the possibility of developing

"a national instrument for a needs assessment, which

could then, with techn ical assistance, be provided
to the programs so that they could actﬁally do.it.
So, I think we come down somewhere in the
middle right now, but the Corporation at least
considered the possibility that it would do something
in more'detail, to both help the programs and to help
the Corporation get a fix on just what the priorities
were, |

MR. WALLACE: Okay. We have talked about the

- Acme Reporting Company

{202) 628-4888




10
11

12

14
15
it
17
18
12
20
21
22
23
24

25

150

two main areas.

I want to turn to the Committee, and see if
there are any comments from the Committee, and any
sentiment as to where we ought to go with the ﬁwo
main items in this part.

Mr. Smegal?

MR. SMEGAL: I'm not clear what it is you wanted
do hefe today, Mike. We.have gone through 1601,
section by section. Do you intend to do that with
1620, or not?

MR, WALLACE: I'm not sure whether we are

.prepared to. I will be happy to go through 1620,

section by section, if the Committee feels that we
can handle this.

I'm no£ sure any of the language says anything
about rural accesé, and I'm not sure that anything
here tell -- I mean, what I want to know is, is there

something practically in between a scientific survey,

-

.and a fairly impressionistic survey, because what I

have here tells me that we are asking people to give
us basically an impressionistic survey of what they
think their people need , but to put it in all kinds
of detailed -- something called a case acceptance

schedule that isn't proposed. Tell us how you got

"there, tell us how you -- where you go with it.
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I'm not sure that does much good. I'm not really
prepared to vote on it, Mr. Smegal, because I'm not
sure I know what it is we are trying to do, or what
we can do.

1 mean, if ybu £hink you have got a good feel
for it, I'd like for you to give me some help.

MR. SMEGAL: Well, I don't know that I have
a gpod feel for it either, Mike, but I think what we
have before us; és we did in 1601, is a pretty
elaborate extensive proposal és to how we should go.
about this, and getting rid of some of those terms
that are so difficult to understand.

And unless we are golng to have something more
next Thursday, I guess in Washington ==

MR. WALLACE: I think we're meeting Friday.

MR, SMEGAL: I think as a Committee, we are.
meeting Thursday.

~MR. WALLACE: My notice says Friday, but I'm
not'sure. I won't quariel with you on it.

MR. DAUGHERTY: You will £f£ind in the front
of your Board books, notices of three Committee
meetings for the 21st and 22nd. It was Chairman
Durant's determination that there was sufficient work
for those Committees, and there would not be time to

have a Board meeting next week.
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MR. SMEGAL:: ©Oh, it's two days of Committee
meetings. Oh, well, at least f'm going to be there
on the right.days.

MR. WALLACE: You will be there on the right
days.

MR. SMEGAL: In any event, if there is going

to be more material from which we can make a more

~deliberate decision next week, I'm. fine. Otherwise,

we have got a lot of material here. Mr. Houseman and
his people have done a lot of work, and some good
suggestions it seems to me.

MR. WALLACE: I have two concerns about
swagging through this section by section. One is
that we have got another Committee meeting in a
little while; and two is, I think we may haversome
more information on this one, but maybe we won't.

MS. BERNSTEIN: Could I just ask, for the --
The priorit& setting, as I understand it, is one of
the concerns when we have monitoring visits, is
that true?

MR. SMEGAL: When we have what?

MS. BERNSTEIN: Monitoring wvisgits. I mean,
that's one of the compiiance-aspects, that the
monitoring teams look at, is that true?

MR. BROOKS: That's correct,
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MS. BERNSTEIN: Could we, also, in addition

- to some straightening out of this language and mavbe

some proposals regarding the rural accéss, could we
get some sort of an idea as to the kinds of problems
that come up, éo we can put the process and the
problems in perspective.

In othér words, if we are supposed to enforce
compliance.as John Hanson from the GAQO said, with the
iobbying regulations, it is.one thing to put
regulations into effect, and it is another thing
to be able to use them to enforce something.

So, I think that in order to use that
perspective on.this, what is it that we are.trying
to accomplish here? And I would just likevsome
feedback from the staff, in addition to the language

changes, to give us some sort of sense of why the

priority regs need to be phrased in a certain way

in order to¢ allow us to enforce.

MR, WALLACE: With all due respect to members
of the Committee, and to Mr. Houseman, because I know
you have worked real hard on this alternative language,
I think it is necessary for us to hear from our
staff, as to what they were trying to do.

My own sentiment is that if the Act didn't

require priority setting, I'd almost throw this whole
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thing out altogether, because I'm.not sﬁré that it's
telling me anything to do any.good.

But Mr. Smegal, before we vote to do something
like that, I would like to have some explénation as |
to where we go, as to what this is trying to do.

'MR. SMEGAL: Will Mr. Houseman be with us
next week?

MR. HOUSEMAN: I don't know when you are
meeting is.

MR. WALLACE: The notice says we're meeting
next Friday afternoon, at the Hotel Washington.

MR. HOUSEMAN: Okay. Either I will be-there,
or pebple that worked on this with me will be there
for that meeting.

MR. WALLACE: Okay. I appreciate it, and I
apoleogize that we're not -- we'fe sort of dealing
with legal regulations, when we need some subgtantive
facts that I'm not sure that we have altogether got.

MR. HOUSEMA&: Again, I would urge you to take
a look at the 1007fh),study. It was a study for
Congress. It was carefully considered by the Board.
There were working groups of people that worked on
this, It was a two and a half year study, and there
is an extensive amount of material on rural problems

in there,
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MR. WALLACE: Let me, if I may, I think we
can move through the Sunshine Act part, Part 1622,
because that pretty much is legal stuff.
There is a hand on the floor.
| MR. THOMPSON: I wanted to make one comment
on the priorities.
| MR, WALLACE: Please come forward and identify
yourself.' We'd be happy to hear from you.
STATEMENT OF ALBERT THOMPSON, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR,

MEMPHIS AREA LEGAL SERVICES.

It is my understanding that a letter from
Congressman Sundguist was read into the record here
today?.

MR. WALLACE: it was.

MR;.THOMPSON:' And I would ask the Committee
to strike that lettér from the record. The reason
is because the letter itself -- and I have it before
me, now, and I have read it - -~ talks about a.compliance
problem, although it purports to talk about
priorities.

This.matter is already before the Legal Servideé
Corporation Staff, in the Office of Compliance and
Review. We ére already discussing this. They ;re
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supposed to send me a copy of Congreésman Sundguist's

éomplaint to them, which we will be replying to.
Theré is nothing that this Committee at this

time, can actually do with what is alleged in this

letter, and of course, we maintain that the letter

is totally false.

For that reason -

MR, WALLACE: We appreciate your comments,
I don't think we can strike it from the reqord. We
have instructed our‘Secretary to tell Congressman
sundguist that éhis Committee 1is not in a position
to investigéfe it, at this time. That it is a matter
for the Office of Compliance and Review, which as
I undérstand it, is continuing its investigation,
and I think that basically what you're saying is
something that we agree with. That those are the

proper channels to go through, and we have received

" Congressman Sundquist's letter, and we're telling

him the same thing. That we will continue the
investigation through proper channels.
MR. THOMPSON: Thank you.

MR. WALLACE: Thank you, sir.

MR, WALLACE: I believe the last Part 1622,

the Sunshine Act, is something that we can probably
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deal with here line by line today, because it

doesn't require a lot of facts we haven't gotQ

Whefe we are is at the end of the Board book,
and Mr. Houseman's proposed changes begin on Page 87
of his text.

I would ask our General.Counsel'to begin with
1622.2, as a matter of law, whether of not the
Sunshine Act requiremeﬁt of public observation or
participation, or Qhatever it requirés, is ﬁore
extensive than what we have here defined under
Public Observation.

MR, BAGENSTOS: No, we do not think it is.

MR. WALLACE: You do not think it is more
extensive.

MR, BAGENSTOS: It is discretionary on the
part 6f the Board, as to whether participation
would be allowed.

The public must observe that the purpose of
the Sunshine Act is to make sure that the public is
aware of, has full knowledge of decisions taken by
groups that are covered by it, but there is no
participation right.

MR. WALLACE: Okay.

Mr. Houseman, you have suggested that we strike

that language. I will give you an opportunity to

Acme Reporting Company

(202! G28-aB8B




10

11

12

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

158

explain-why.

MR. HOUSEMAN: Well, the basic purpose was to
emphasize the ﬁoint that we dealt with under the
By;Laws, of encouraging public participation, and
this was just one way of doing that.

I don't think striking this particular
language is hecessary, or unnecessary to that. It
was juét é wayzﬁf highlighting the point.

This was added in the last go around oﬁ these
regulations. I don’t think you need this language
to carry out the Sunshine Act, or to carry out
your processes, and it was found to be somewhat
offensive to members of the legal services community.

But keeping it in, or taking it out, I don't
think is the issue. The issue is, agree to what you
are going to permit; the kind of openness you have
bermitted today, and you have permitted in the past.

MR. WALLACE: 1Is thefe a sense on the Board
on this Committee, as tb whether this should stay

in or -- I mean, it is consistent with the Act. At

‘the same time, it may raise some hard feelings.

If I could get a -- Let's get some discussion.
Are there any thoughts on the Board, as to what we
ought to do with this language?

MR. SMEGAL: I think we should take it off, Miké:
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MS. BERNSTEIN: I think it should stay on.

The reason I think it should ;tay on is no£ in an
attempt, or in .an effort to offend persons who want
to attend the meetings.

It would be my feeling that people who have
attended the meetings before; and have parﬁicipated
iﬁ the meetings, would agree that public observation
0of the meeting does not include any rights.

‘While that may be self-evident to the people
who have been iﬁvolﬁea in this, I think it may be
useful as a clarification, t+hat we are here to conduct
business, and if time constraints, dr the situation
may be such that not everyone is able to épeak for
as long as they would like to speak, thaﬁlno rights
have been violéted, and that there is a difference
between observation and participation.

‘MR. WALLACE: Ms. Miller, do you have any view
on whether it sgay in, or go oﬁt?_

Ms; MILLER: I think it should stay in.

MR. WALLACE: And my view is, it's in the Act,j
it ‘ought to stay in. I think whether or not people
trust us, is going to be based more on what we do,
than whether 6r not it stays in.

I think there is a consensus on this Committee

to keep it in, and I think that will be our
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recommendation fo the full Board.

We have already resolvéd 22.4, in our ?revious
discussion'about sending notice to the governing
body, and to the Director. I would think we need
"Director" in here,. to be consistent with what we did-
before,

In 22,5, this has to do with closing meetings.
Apparehtly; our present By-Laws =-- Would General
Counsel explain to me why "Committee”™ isn't in the
present By~Laws, and what that does to us?

MR. BAGENSTOS: The position of the General
Counsel's office is that only the Board can close a
meetiﬁg, whether that is a Board meeting, or a
Committee meeting.

MR. WALLACE: Would adding "Committee" to
1622.5, as proposed here, do you believe thét that
would permit the Committee to close itseif without
authorization.from the Board? Is that what this --
I doubt that that's what Mr. Houseman intended the
'language to do;'but I dqn;t know wﬁether it would
or not.

MR. HOUSEMAN: This was in the old By-Laws.
I'm not -- I would have to take another look a£ the
sunshine Act, but I think -- I'm not sure I agree --

I think what this was trying to do, was to make sure
. _

Acme Rep-orring Company

(202) 628-4888




10
11
12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

161

that if a Committee is going to close a meeting, that
it comply with the provisions of the exemptions,

and state the exemptions. I don't -- If in some
manner, 1t is decreasing public rights, and maybe
Dick is right -~ I want to take another look.

MR. WALLACE: I don't think it's what any
of us wants to do here.

MR. HGUSEMAN;' Right.

'MR. WALLACE: Ms. Bernstein?

MS. BERNSTEIN: Let me say that the intention
for removing "Committee" from the Sunshine Act here,
was to maké it comport with the Sunshine Act, and
because we felt that the Sunshine Act provision in
the LSC regs were out of compliance with the Sunshine
Act. It was to make thé; in compliance, because
the entire Board only has the right to close the
meeting.

MR. BAGENSTOS: That's right. That's exactly
the position that we took on that.

cur interpfetation of the Act is that while
a Committee meeting can be closed, the Committee can't
close it., It has got to be the Board that does it.

MR. WALLACE: I think under those circumétances,

there should be a consensus not to put "Committee”

in there, because I think we all want the meetings
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to be closed only by Board vote.

Okaf. | |

Now, l1l622.6.

MR. HOUSEMAN: This is consistent with what
our recommendations were earlier around -- and what
I think -- as I understood Mr. Bagenstos' @osition
on the Sunshine'Act;

‘MR. WALLACE: Well, now--

MR. HOUSEMAN: I really returned to the old
language, This'isn‘t any great drafting on my part.

MR. WALLACE: Mr. Bagenstos, can you enlighten
me on thisé

MR. BAGENSTOS: I don't know that I can
énlighten yoﬁ, but I'l1l give you our position on it.

I think that both parties here are after the
gsame thing. We both believe that you have to take
a vote on each part'of the Agenda that you are going
to close.

The reasbn thét we added the language that
we did, is because we thought that made it clearer
that that's what you have to do.

MR. WALLACE:.Well, now, I'm confused, because
what we have been doihg is taking one vote and we-

would list in that vote, each of the subjects that

would be discussed in the closed meeting, and I thought
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we decided back under the By-laws, that that was
an okay way to do it, as long as we listed each of
the géneral areas in that vote. |

Mr, Houseman's language here in line three of
it, talks about a separate vote. |

Now, are you saying that we ought to take a
vote to go in on personnel, and then another vote
to go in on litigation, because that's what that
language to me implies. That is not what we do.

MS. BERNéTEIN: That is not what they have
ever done.

MR. WALLACE: Yes,

MR. BAGENSTOCS: .I agree with all of those
things. It's not you do, it's not what has ever
been done, and yes, that's what we think should be
done, and that's what line one of our version says
we should do, the way I read it.

. MR. WALLACE: All right.

MR. HOUSEMAN: Maybe Mr. Bagenstos and I can
get together, and maybe we can work fhis out, since
we seem to be in agreement on what has to happen.

MR, WALLACE: If it is the view of our General
Counsel that we have to take-a separate vote on every
item, we'll do it. I don't see any problem with that.

If that is your view of the Sunshine Act, the
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COmm;ttée would appréciate i£ if ya'll could get
together and agree on 1anguagé that says that.

MR. BAGENSTOS: Just a very brief justification
or explanation of that. It is very possible that
a Board member, or different configurations of the
Beoard may agree that certain topics are appropriate
for closure, while others are not. You can't know
that if you vote on them in a batch;

MS. BERNSTEIN: Let me just say that in the
past,; those things then have been broken out, if
there has been a discussion on the Board, and the
whole business of just listing them for the-purposé
qf certification, and the vote, was more a matter
of expendiency, rather than intention to slide
something. |

MR. BAGENSTOS: I think you have also had
a reqguest froﬁ at least one Board member that we
be more.explicit with these topics.

MR. WALLACE: Well, I think we have, and T
remember that coming up.

I think the consensus of the Committee is
this. We want to do what the Act requires. We will
take separate votes if we need to. If it were

possible to batch them altogether, except where there

- is a dispute, that would be fine. But if the law
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requires a separate vote on each individﬁal item,
let's do it, and let's agree on language that
specifies £hat.

I will ask what 1is the purpose -~ I guess I
éan tell what the purpose is. The day after the
meeting, we have to put out Minutes regarding the
Executive Session, with a reference to the specific
exemptién, including a statement of reasons as to
why the specific discussion comes within the cited
exemption,

What éorts of reasons are you looking for
that phrase, Mr. Houséman?

MR. HCQUSEMAN: Well, first of all, this comes,

~this pretty much tracks the Sunshine Act, just to

be clear.
Secondly, what we want to see is ~- and I think
what we have to do -- is to state the specific

exemption under which you are going, and then to have

"to in a sense rationlize why those discussions come

within it.
I think in the past, both in the past from

'8l or '82, to '84; and in the past before that, to

~be guite clear what I'm saying, is that this was not

carefully enough done on coccasion, and I think it

would be helpful to yvou if it was done.
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I also think that you have had some
experience under this Board, where at least arguably
some of your discussions were not keyed to a specific

exemption, and I think it would be useful if you had

to key your discussions to a specific exemption and

justify.it under that, and I think that any concerns
that have been.expressed about the Executivé Session

I think would be cured, and this is really.a prophylacH
tic effort to essentially assure that it happens..

It does track the Sunshine Acf language, so
it 18 not an addition to the Sunshine Act.

MR. WALLACE: Mr. Bagenstbs, what 1s our
préctice right now when making our Minutes available?
Do we explain the reasone for the closure in the
Minutes, or the Statement, or whatever we put out?

| MR. BAGENSTOS: The Secretary would be the
appropriate one to do that. I think we only state
tﬂe statutory basis.

MR. WALLACE: I see the Secretary in the back,
if.you could answer.

MR. DAUGHERTY: There is a reguirement that
I prepare a statement for the appropriate files

that set forth the reasons for which authority was

" voted for -- I have been in this job for all of

two weeks now, and I'd defer it to several other
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people here that know more about it than I do.

Mr. Bagenstos and the staff tells me that in

_addition to his certifying, that you have the authority

to close a meeting.

That I have to, under a portion of our existing
regulations, that I have to prepare a statement; and
I did prepare a statement_on your laét meeting;.that
says why it was that you closed the meeﬁing.

I don't believe.that our Minutes have gone
into'that.subject matter in the past, other than to
cite fhe sections of the Sunshine Act and our
regulations that authorized the closure.

MR. WALLACE: Ckay. We don't do it in- the
Minutes, but we do have publicly available what is
reguired?

MR. DAUGHERTY: Yes. 16 -~ Well, let me
see, Just a moment,

MR. WALLACE: 1622.6(e).

MR. DAUGHERTY: That's correct, sir.

MR. WALLACE: Is there anything that we are
being asked td do here, that we don't dec already?

MR, DAUGHERTY: You are being asked to
deliberate upon that.

MR. WALLACE: Are we being asked to deliberate

upon it? I mean, it says, "We refer to the specific
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‘ public scrutiny, until that decision is made, and it
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é#emption, and statemeﬁt of reasons of why it
comes within the..." --

.Ms. BERNSTEIN: As I understand it, unless
thiﬁgs have changed since 1 was there, what was
passed down to me in the procedureé of the Corporation
under the Sunshine Act, was that there would be

inserted into the file for each Executive Session,

statement signed by the Chairman of the Board,
declaring that the meeting was held on such and such
a date, thatrthe reasons for closure were to discuss
personnel, blah, blah, blah, and'cite the sections
of the regulations that provided for the exemption.

Howéver, ﬁnless something has changed since
I was there, that is a separate situation from having
a transcript of Minutes of the meeting available
that would, in essence, allow public scrutiny of
any decision that was made by the Board, or the
Committee, that is no longer subject to the exemptions,
and therefore; may be made public.

In other words, if the ent;re discussion 1is
something that is still an ongoing Executive Session

matter, then none of those Minutes will be subject to

is no longer an Executive Session matter.
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See, what I interpret this to be, 'is a meshing
of the Chairman's statement, Qith the kind of, "At .
this Execﬁtive Session, we discussed the personnel..?

MR. WALLACE: I don't see why they have to
mesh. I mean, all this says is that you have to have
publicly available a.statement of what you did, and
a statement of your reasons for going into an
Executive Session.

They don't have to be in the same document.
They just have to be publicly available.

We do that fight now,.do we not?

MR. BAGENSTQS: Yés, sir.

MR. WALLACE: Then I don't see any reason
why wé don't accept this language.

MR. DAUGHERTY: I was directed by General
Counsel to prepare'exactly the same document ﬁnder
(e}, that Mr. Houseman describes.

MR; WALLACEQ Okéy. I think that answers the
guestion. I don't seé_any reason not to use that
language.

The final ~- and it is all marked through here
on your sheet, Mr. Houseman, so let me know if I'm
missing anything -- but this, on Pages 8% and 90, all
have to do with the emergency proceedingé.

MR. HOUSEMAN: It's the same issue. You
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Here is where I included the proposed, the
alternaﬁive proposal. It's the same stuff.
| MR. WALLACE: Okay. |
"MR. SMEGAL: 1622.92 It isn't marked. Is
that -- there should be a heading on it?
- MR. WALLACE: Yes.
MR, HOUSEMAN: Yes. ‘I'm éorry. " There's a
typo,_yes.

MR. WALLACE: Yes. 1622.9.

1706 -

MR. HOUSEMAN: Yes, it's emergency proceeding.

There was just a mistake in the drafting.

MR. WALLACE: Okay. And various parties are

going to work on alternative language for that.

"I will ask Mr. Secretary and Mr. General

Counsel. We have been through the By-Laws and the
Sunshine Act, and with the exception of what we do

about it in an emergency meeting, I think you have

got a pretty clear idea of what we want the final

draft to look like, and at our next meeting in

Washington, I think we might have a final draft to

those provisions.

We will make a decision on what to do about

emergency meetings, and we ought to be in a position

to send those two parts to the Board, for their
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approval, at the next Board meetiné.

So, if ya'll can have.those two parts ready
to go, we would appreciaté.it.-

We have asked for the Staff's help on the
other parts here, and before I close the meeting,

I will do two thing.

I will ask my Committee if there is any other
business, and ﬁhen I will ask_briefly if there are
any comments from the floor, and theﬁ I think we
will adjourn, because we have got another Committee
meeting to go to, most of us.

| Members of the Committee, any further comments?

(ﬁo response.)

MR, RAMSAUR: Briefly. On 1612, I have
watched vou ldok_at the other regulations,_énd
take sort of a general view.

I might suggest that you might sort of put on
the table; some of the things vou are loocking for
from the staff, and from Field Programs, in terms
of the kinds of perhaps'further investigation, further:
documentation, review of studies, and the 1ike,
that you would like.to have. .

MR. WALLACE: With regard to.1612?

MR. RAMSAUR: Just to get it on the table,

so that you know what you are -- What I'm afraid of is
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that you_will.come to Washington next Friday and
Saturday, look at the other three that yOu have got
staff reguests in for,.and then say, "wWell, now,.let's
get some staff requests on 1612," and again put off
hafing to consider that.

MR. WALLACE: Let me tell you what I anticipate)
Mr ., Ramsaur, ﬁecausé.l appreciate that concern.

I hope we are goling to have enbugh.facts from
the staff next week, to make some determinations on
Ehose final tﬁo. Not 1612, but the other provisjions,
the way we did today on Sunshine and By-Laws.

I also hope that we are going to have ~- 1
can't believe it's possible -- 1f we have something
from GAO, and i1f we have something from QOLC, on the
applicability of A-122, and what GAO thinks of our
regs, we'll look at that.

I think we will probably, whether we have it
or not, we will slog through 1612 the way we did.on
some of these others tofday, with the idea that we
can't make any final decisions without those opinions
frém legal counsel, and possibly without getting more
information from the staff, the way we have asked on
these other things.

If we get to a final decisibn on 1612 next

Friday, I will be the most surprised man in the room.
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So, I think you arelgoing to have.lots of time for
input, and certaiﬁly before these things are finally'
approved by the Board. |

Any éther comments?

(No response.)

We thank you all for your patience, and we
afprediéte your cooperation, and this Committee will
stand adjourned. |

(Whereupon, at 1:00 p.m., the hearing was

adjournéd.)
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CERTIPFICATE

— —r e vam m— e S dees | e wees e

This is to certify that the aforegoing transcript

of the Operations and Regulations Committee Meeting

" of the Legal Services Corporation, held on February

13, 1985,'at the Memphis International Airport'
Building, Sheraton Skyport, Memphis, Tennessee,

is a true record of the testimony given.

LS

Q&ta Sue P1gmé§/

Field Reporter
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